


President's 
Perspective 
A message from Roger 0. Bouchard, Jr. 
President of the Florida Sheriffs Youth 
Ranches, Inc. 

As I looked at the picture for the cover of The 
Rancher magazine, I could not help but wonder at 
the thousands of miracles we are privileged to be a 
part of every year. Each child who comes to one of 
our programs brings their own set of concerns, 
problems and needs. It is our job to understand 
and meet those needs whenever possible. 

As we work with children, we see them 
mature and develop skills that will be with them 
for a lifetime. More importantly, they learn 
someone truly believes in them and will be there 
for them, even after they leave our care. 

When Elaina came to the Youth Camp, she 
expressed a deep-felt need to see her 
grandmother's grave honored and memorialized 
with an appropriate headstone. At age 13, she 
wasn't sure how she could change things, but her 
heart still carried this burden. When she shared 
this at camp, a caring Deputy Sheriff brought the 
need back to others and made her dream come 
true. I can assure you this youngster knows she 
has been blessed in a very special way by others in 
her community. I know her impression of law 
enforcement officers has been forever changed for 
the good. 

Each of you who support the Youth Ranches 
with your generous gifts is a part of these miracles. 
By sharing your resources, you make it possible 
for children to be taught the most basic lessons in 
life and to believe that miracles can happen to 
them. 

Thank you and God bless, 

~~ 
Roger Bouchard, President 
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Want to know more about the 
Florida Sheriffs Youth Ranches? 

Youth Ranches representatives are available 
to meet with you and share our story. 

If you are interested in arranging a speaking 
engagement for your civic organization or club, 

please contact us at 1-800-765-3797. 
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"Words cannot express the VIP 
treatment we received at the Boys Ranch. 
Seeing you good folks in action is proof of 
the fine work from all involved. Thanks!" 
N Mr. and Mrs. F. V. Austin, Donors 
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"Since I left the Ranch, I joined the 
Navy and did a five year tour. Then, I 
moved to California and became a 
Firefighter/EMT with the US Forest 
Service. Today, I am working with Union 
Pacific Railroad and I just love it!" 

N Eric, Boys Ranch Alumnus 
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"Dear Sponsor, I am 14 and you know me 
as Levi. One of my favorite activities 
was playing soccer with Mr. Gordon. 
Just like controlling a soccer ball, I 
learned that you can control your life, 
whichever path you choose. Thank you 

for sending me to camp." 

Sincerely, Levi C. . 
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IS summer, Palm Beach County Deputy Sheriff Bill 
aflamme came to camp to teach our boys and girls 

the camp theme "Law Enforcement Officers Are 
Your Friends." Little did he know that he was about to 
change the life of a child forever! 

Deputy Laflamme and several other Counselors 
worked with ten girls ages 12-13. They spent the week 
together enjoying great camp activities such as arts and 
crafts, canoeing, horseback riding, the Challenge 

· Course, hiking and so much more. This particular 
group of girls became quite well known as boisterous, 
playful and full of energy. You could hear the giggles, 
laughter and silly songs each day as they walked 
around camp. And, it was no easy task to get them 
quieted down for bed each night. Life at summer 
camp was very, very good! 

The bond of friendship and trust between this 
Deputy and these girls grew greater with each passing 
day. Then one night, near the end of camp, a sudden 
quiet came over the girls. During their evening Pow 
Wow around the campfire, he had asked them an 
unusual question. "If you had a I\1ILLION DOLLARS, 
and couldn't spend it on yourself, what would you do 
with it?" 

There were 
some expected 
answers like 
''buy my mom 
a house" or 
"find my dad" 
and there were 
even some 
softer ideas like 
''build a camp 
like this for At Summer Camp, Elaina (left) spent a few 
other kids like moments talking with her counselor, Miss 
me" or "donate Vanderlip, about the loss of her 

grandmother. 
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Sharing a tender moment with her grandfather, Elaina mourns 
the loss of her beloved grandmother. 

it to the Florida Sheriffs Youth Ranch." But, none of the 
responses hit home more than Elaina's quiet reply, "I'd 
give it to my grandfather so he can buy a gravestone for 
my grandma." 

Stunned, Deputy Laflamme swallowed hard as he 
watched the tears well up in Elaina's eyes. She spoke 
tenderly and told her new friends about her great love 
for the woman who raised her. Elaina's hurt and loss 
was very real ... she just wanted to find a way to 
remember her grandmother with dignity and pride. 



This was the desire of her 
heart! 

Mr. George 
Seliga (right) 
leads Elaina 
and her family 
to the site 
where her 
grandmother 
rests. 

Not only did he provide for 
Elaina's grandmother, he 
purchased a double marker 
to ensure her grandfather 
would have the same dignity 
in the future. 

One bright, sunny 
afternoon, a long black 
limousine pulled up to the 
DeCesare home. Elaina and 
her family journeyed to the 

Long after the summer 
had ended, through the 
hurricanes and holidays, 
Deputy Laflamme 
remembered Elaina's 
million dollar wish. There 
were generous folks in Palm 
Beach County, including 
newly elected Sheriff Ric 
Bradshaw, who 
immediately -offered to 

Before leaving the cemetery, Elaina expressed her 
appreciation to Deputy LaFlamme and Mr. George Seliga for cemetary to remember 
their kindness, generosity and compassion. Barbara Ann DeCesare (1945-

help. Deputy Laflamme 
made contact with the Sheriffs Office in the county 
where Elaina lives and decidedly took action to make 

1999). Remarkably, Elaina 
had carried this burden for six long years and finally 
knew her grandmother would rest and be remembered 

this right! 
With the support of Saint Lucie 

County Sheriff Ken Mascara, Chief 
Deputy Garry Wilson spoke to 
community leader George Seliga who 
worked for a funeral home near the site 
where Elaina's grandmother rests. The 
initial plan was to approach a local civic 
group to purchase a headstone for her 
grave. However, Mr. Seliga had a 
different idea. 

"This is something I want to do 
myself," said Mr. Seliga. He stepped 
forward and took care of every detail. 

Elaina tried to conquer her fears 
when she attempted to scale a 
telephone pole at camp. During 
this trip to the Challenge Course, 
her fellow campers cheered her on 
and she successfully completed 
the activity. 

in peace. 
Deputy Laflamme and several of 

the Counselors from summer camp met 
Elaina there to witness the fulfillment of 
her tenderhearted wish. They 
comforted and consoled her, sharing in 
this special time of care and concern. 
Her family expressed sincere gratitude 
for this incredible gift. And, by the 
expression on her face, there is no doubt 
Elaina now has a unique and special 
understanding of the compassionate 
side of the citizens and Sheriffs of 
Florida. 
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Inspiring 
Our 

Ranchers to 
New 

Heights 
"Go Ahead 

and 
Volunteer!" 

was a challenge that included 
months of patient strategy, 
initial testing and revision, 
but when the ride was ready, 
Kittinger got the call. On one 
occasion, he rode a rocket 

~ sled to test a new restraint 
that was the forerunner of 
today's vehicle seatbelts. 

"D reams do come true," 

Kittinger claims to have 
made a career of 
volunteering! When they 
needed a pilot to make a test 
flight in zero gravity, 
Kittinger stepped up. "I 
always believed volunteering 
gave you an advantage over 
those who don't. If you have 
the chance to go first, do it!" Colonel Joe Kittinger speaks to the boys at the 

Ranch about his adventures in the United States 
Air Force as an experimental test pilot. 

In August of 1960, 
Captain Joe Kittinger' s 
bravery and stamina were 

put to a brand new test. He was suited up and lifted 
to the edge of space in a gondola beneath a large 
balloon. Then, with a brief prayer "Lord, take care of 
me now," he took a huge step out, plummeting back 
to earth, breaking the sound barrier, falling at 714 
miles per hour. The purpose of this great feat - to 
demonstrate that future astronauts could survive in 

exclaimed Kittinger, "All it usually 
takes is some good, hard work!" These words rang 
true as Colonel Joe Kittinger, the man who holds the 
record for taking the highest step in the world 
(parachuting nearly 103,000 feet back to earth) out of 
an Air Force balloon, personally told our boys about 
the adventures in his life. 

As a young man, Kittinger thought it would be a 
great thrill to fly 
airplanes ... so he 
joined the United 
States Air Force to 
learn this skill. He 
became an 
experimental test 
pilot, researching 
and flying many 
different jet and 
fighter airplanes. 

The rides were 
often rocky and 
rough as the golden 
era of aircraft 
development was 
honed to perfection. 
Each new invention 

The boys are full of questions for Colonel Kittinger! 
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space with a pressure 
suit and that a man 
could eject from an 
aircraft at incredible 
heights and survive. 
And survive, he did! 

Colonel 
Kittinger' s career 
was far from over. 
He served three 
tours in Vietnam, 
commanded the 
Triple Nickel Fighter 
Squadron, and shot 
down a Mig fighter 
before being 
captured and 
tortured at the Hanoi 



The boys were eager to meet Colonel Kittinger personally and 
have their photo take with a true American Hero! 

Hilton, a North Vietnam prison, for 11 months. Yet 
· again, another story of survival. 

After retirement from the Air Force, Colonel 
Kittinger couldn't get the love for adventure out of his 
system. In 1984, he set the world's record for the first 
solo balloon flight across the Atlantic Ocean beginning 
in Maine and landing three and one half days later in 
Italy. Re-counting this journey to the boys, he mused, 
"the Concord [supersonic jet] sure makes a lot of noise 
when it buzzes by a balloon!" 

Amidst the tales of super speed and aircraft 
adventures that engages the minds of eager young 

I am 15 years old, and for the past three years, I 
have lived in Merrill Cottage. Before I came to the 
Ranch, my father used drugs in the presence of my 
sisters and me. My mom then received custody of us 
and later remarried. Her new husband was abusive. 

After this, I was put in foster care and moved 
from foster home to foster home. This led to great 
instability in my life. Like my father, I used and sold 
drugs, got into fights and other illegal activity. 

I ran away and was homeless for about six 
months. I did not need anyone! While homeless, I 

men, Kittinger' s true message rings clear. 
He stands tall and proud, an American 
hero, who cares to teach these boys about 
one thing, many ways - RESPECT! 

Respect for Country ... as taught by a 
man who has been all over the world. 

Respect for Religion ... believe in it, care 
about it, take a stand for it. 

Respect for Fellow Man ... including 
other people, societies, cultures and 
communities. 

Respect for Self ... teaching that YOU 
are responsible for yourself and you must 
act accordingly in all circumstances. 

Reaching out and continuing to 
volunteer, Colonel Joe Kittinger is a livir1g 
testimony who inspires our children to 
take on the challenges before them and 
reach new heights in their lives. 

After the presentation, Colonel Kittinger signed autographs 
for the Ranchers. 

learned to manage money and my daily activities. 
Yet, I missed the feeling of being cared for and longed 
for a homelike environment. 

The Ranch is my dream come true! My life has 
changed and my grades and outlook on life have 
improved. 

With the help of the Learning Center, I was able to 
move to the local high school. Now, I participate in 
several athletic activities. 

So, Board Members and donors, thanks for 
guiding me in my wonderful new life. Thanks for 
providing the necessary resources to make me a good 
citizen! 
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Jonathan (left) has not been at the Boys Ranch for very long, but he immediately got 
involved with the heifer program. Coming from a rural community, he was very 
comfortable with the animals and is quickly becoming a leader on campus. 

Boys Ranch Senior Jeremy has participated in many 
events at Suwannee County Fair Livestock Show. This 
year he won a blue ribbon for placing first in his class. 

Working with Animals Builds 
Character in Our Youth 

Every year, several boys at the Ranch make a serious commitment of 
diligence, dependability and enthusiasm when they decide to show a 
heifer at the county fair. 

Beginning just after the first of the year, these boys begin the three 
month long process by selecting an animal for the show. The Boys Ranch 
Farm Manager and several other key staff begin 
working with the boys, teaching them how to groom 
and handle the animal. 

Demonstrating patience, initiative and 
responsibility are also a huge part of this endeavor. 
The boys often give up their recreation and free time 
to master the art of convincing a cow to walk on a 
lead line. With each passing day, there is progress 
and an occasional set back as they nurture the heifer 
along. 

Attentiveness - Showing the worth of a person or 
task by giving my undivided concentration. 
Dependability - Fulfilling what I consented to do, 
even if it means unexpected sacrifice. 
Diligence - Investing my time and energy to 
complete each task assigned to me. 
Discernment - Understanding the deeper reason 
why things happen. 
Enthusiasm- Expressing joy in each task as I give 
it my best effort. 

Cole 

Finally, after months of preparation, the boys 
have the opportunity to bring the animals to the fair. 
Each begins to size up the competition and 
determine if their animal might win the Grand 
Champion title. Everything within their control has 
been perfected, but the judge will evaluate both the 
youngster's talent in showmanship and the animal's 
development against the breed's standard. The boys 
must now display attentiveness, flexibility, and 
ultimately discernment and honor as they accept the 
final decisions of the judge. 

Flexibility - Willingness to change plans or ideas 
according to the direction of my authorities. 
Honor - Respecting those in leadership because of 
the higher authorities they represent. 

All of our boys did a wonderful job. And, while 
we didn't bring home the Grand Champion title this 
year, we know our Ranchers are champions of great 
character and plenty of hard work! 
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Initiative - Recognizing and doing what needs to 
be done before I am asked to do it. 
Patience - Accepting a difficult situation without 
giving a deadline to remove it. 
Responsibility - Knowing and doing what is 
expected of me. 
**Source: ©2002 Character Training 
Institute/Character Council of Northwest Florida 
850-482-0001 



~~~ 
'Oak, FL 

Sean has lived 
at the Boys 
Ranch for 
several years. 
He is a Riding 
Rancher and 
spends a great 
deal of time 
out at the Van 
Ness Farm. He 
was very proud 
of his animal 
and stayed 
incredibly 
focused 
throughout the 
competition. 

Special Bequest, Special Request 

A unique and meaningful gift was made to the Boys 
Ranch through the estate of John G. and Hilda S. 
Kressman Family Trust to create, strengthen and develop 
the Kressman 4-H Club and other farm activities at the 
Florida Sheriffs Boys Ranch. 

One of the greatest needs identified by our Farm 
Manager is a new stock trailer. The trust will fund part 
of this purchase but we need your help! 

WANTED: NEW 24' Dual Axel Stock Trailer 
with floor mats and saddle racks -

COST: Nearly $15,000** 

PURPOSE: To transport horses and equipment of Riding 
Ranchers when they participate in horse shows and to 
transport cattle as needed. 

SEEKING: Generous donors who will help fund the 
balance of this purchase by designating their 
contribution for the Sheriffs Boys Ranch Stock Trailer. 

**Any funds received over the above named amount will 
be applied to the Boys Ranch Farm program. 

Thank you for Caring and Sharing 
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First Annual 
Open House at 

Mr. Howard Sachs and his wife, Dina (not pictured) are both avid 
volunteers at the Youth Ranch. The kids gathered around him 
at the open house to thank him for being a catalyst for this 
event and great friend to the Youth Ranches. 

the Youth + 
Ranchin W 
Safety Harbor 

Originally established in 1978, the 
Florida Sheriffs Youth Ranch in Safety 
Harbor never seemed quite big 
enough to host an open house event. 
But with recent renovations and some 
creative plans for parking, the staff 
and children were able to host a 
gathering of over 200 friends and 
members of our donor family. 

The Ranch in Safety Harbor came 
to be through an initial donation of 
Charolais cattle by Mr. and Mrs. D. A. 
Salls. Later, they promised Sheriff 
Don Genung they would also donate 
their large home and the surrounding 
land to the Florida Sheriffs Youth Ranches. This 
gave the Sheriffs of Florida a way to reach out to 
even more deserving boys and girls by 
developing a coeducational program - a facility 
which would allow brothers and sisters to stay 

Pinellas County Deputy Sheriff Lorusso and his K-9 
officer Koda gave a special demonstration at the 
Open House. Young Katie really enjoyed the 
presentation and wanted to personally thank both of 
them for their dedicated service. 



Pinellas County Sheriff Jim Coats (left) and his wife Kat joined 
with Chairman of the Florida Sheriffs Youth Ranches Board of 
Directors Sumter County Sheriff Bill Farmer (right) and his 
wife Linda to thank Rancher Steven for welcoming them to 
the Youth Ranch in Safety Harbor. 

together as they worked out their problems. With a 
few minor renovations to the Salls' residence, the first 
cottage was ready to accept siblings in August of 1978. 

The Youth Ranch campus consists of an 
administration building, tennis courts, multi-purpose 
activity center, swimming pool, maintenance building, 

·chapel and three cottages. The Youth Ranch has the 
capacity for 30 youth in three spacious cottages. All of 
the kids were eager to welcome our guests to the 
Ranch and provide a tour of their home. 

Friends of the Youth Ranches enjoyed great food and 
fellowship at Youth Ranch Safety Harbor Open House. The 

delicious meal 
was provided by 

.. _...,.,......., ,,~_ AmSouth Bank. 

A few of the 
children from 
the campus 
served 
beverages to 
our guests. 

t . . 

Give Thanks 

Sarasota County Sheriff Bill Balkwill and 
young Logan take a few moments to 
express their appreciation to Millidene 
"Sarah" Kish for creating this beautiful 
"GIVE THANKS" work of art that now 
hangs at the Youth Ranch in Bradenton/ 
Sarasota. Sheriff Balkwill knows how 
important it is for folks like Mrs. Kish to 
visit the youngsters at the Ranch. 
"Sometimes it will break your heart, 
sometimes it will warm your heart ... Talk to 
the kids, learn about them, let them learn 
from you ... you won't regret taking the time 
to visit with these boys," said the Sheriff. 



In 2004, Boys Ranch Farm Manager Dustin Jones presents 
Jeremy with the Special Activities Award for Jeremy's 
involvement in so many different aspects of Ranch life. 

What went 
wrong became 
RIGHT at the 
Ranch! 

Jeremy failed the 7th grade - flat out failed! He 
was truly headed down the wrong path, running 
with a rough crowd and shrugging off any chance of 
graduating from high school. He knew his 
neighborhood well, perhaps a little too well, and saw 
little hope for a bright future. Everything changed 
when this boy from the city began a new life at the 
Florida Sheriffs Boys Ranch. 

Initially, Jeremy was a bit skeptical about county 
living. After all, the only animals he had ever really 
known were his two bulldogs, Anna and Dunn. 
But soon, Jeremy discovered he had a special gift for 
working with animals, all sizes and kinds. 

The Van Ness Farm became his new 
neighborhood. He spent almost every available 
minute riding horses, working the cows, feeding the 

chickens or bringing in hay. Sometimes 
grubby, often filthy, Jeremy loved his job 
at the farm. His bright smile said it all! 
Regardless of the task, Jeremy was 
diligent, trustworthy and always willing 
to learn. 

Learn? This boy who failed 7th 
grade was eager about learning? 
Without exception! Jeremy had found 
his future at the Boys Ranch. 

During his first year at the Ranch, 
Jeremy decided he wanted to become a 
large animal veterinarian. When he 
found out what it would take - great 
grades, a strong work ethic and lots of 
hands on experience - he set those goals 
in front of him and took charge of his 
future. 

Less than two years later, he won 
the coveted Carleton F. Tweed 

Memorial Horsemanship Trophy given to the boy on 
the Ranch who consistently displays excellent skills in 
horsemanship, significant interest in the care and well 
being of animals, and d~monstrates high standards and 

Jeremy graciously accepts special recognition for his 4.0 
academic achievement from Walter Boatright, Superintendent 
of the Suwannee County School system. 

positive behavior in all areas of Ranch life. 
Jeremy worked hard academically and improved 

his grades so much, he was recently given special 
recognition from the local Superintendent of Schools for 
obtaining a 4.0 during the last grading period. 

He saved the money he earned at the Boys Ranch to 
buy a vehicle and was recently seen trying to "horse­
trade" it for a pick up truck donated to the Ranch. 



Every year, Jeremy has shown heifers at the county 
fair. He enjoys working with larger animals, 
especially the Charolais cattle. 

"When I go to college, I'll need a truck because I plan to 
get a job working with large animals." 

His wisdom and planning are remarkable for 
someone so young. "I have been accepted at Santa Fe 
Community College for my first two years. Since it will 

. be my first experience living on my own, I will need to 
be careful about college life. With an apartment, job 
and school, I will have serious responsibilities and plan 
to stay far away from any trouble. Then, after two 
years, I will go to the University of Florida to study 
animal sciences and then focus on the three additional 
years it will take to get a degree in Veterinary 
medicine." 

Fortunately for Jeremy, years ago a group of people 
affiliated with the North Florida Appaloosa Club 
started a scholarship for a Rancher who wanted to 
become a Veterinarian. Over the years, this fund has 
grown and will be earmarked for Jeremy's future 
education. Remarkably, the Youth Ranches has also 
been blessed to receive several unrestricted scholarship 
gifts that will help him with his expenses between now 
and then. 

What a difference the Florida Sheriffs Youth 
Ranches has made in the life of this once wayward 
young man. Because of gifts (past, present and future) 
from our donor family, Jeremy has achieved and 
developed into a fine young man. This simply would 
not be possible without people like you who share your 
resources and trust us to help youngsters like Jeremy 
tum their lives around. His success is a reflection of 
your generosity - thank you for helping us tum him in 
the RIGHT direction. 

As a leader on campus, Jeremy (center, left) was elected by 
his cottage to represent them on the Ranch Council. The 
other boys admire Jeremy for his ability to get along well 
with others and welcome new kids to the Ranch. 

The guys who work at the farm found some creative ways 
to use rounds of hay and wish everyone at the Ranch a 
Merry Christmas! 



Siblings Strive 
to Keep 
Their Family 
Together 

A13, Stephen had just been 
accepted into the Florida 

Sheriffs Youth Ranch in Safety 
Harbor. He was referred to us 
from another children's home in 

. central Florida. While exploring 
the family dynamics, we learned 
about his sister Mary, age 15. 

Their dad passed away when 
Mary was nine and Steven was 
only seven. Mom struggled, 
made some bad choices and 
soon the children moved in with 
grandma. After a period of time 
and attempts to keep them 
together, Mary went one way, 
Stephen another - the family 
really began to disintegrate. 

Still, there was contact 
between the siblings and the ever-present question 
"Would it be possible to raise them together?" 

Nearly 16, Mary already had a taste teenage 
freedom and was tempted to focus on her own 
future, leaving Stephen to make it on his own. She 
had to decide if she wanted to come into the 
voluntary program and abide by the rules of the 
Ranch. Mary thought about it long and hard, but 
knew in her heart she could never leave her little 
brother and just walk away from what family she 
had left. 

Now, two years later, Mary has just turned 18 and 
will be the first person in her family to graduate from 
high school. She plans to attend St. Pete College and 
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Originally placed in another children's 
home, Mary has always cared for her 
little brother Stephen. Today, she and 
Stephen maintain strong family bonds 
as the siblings remain together in 
care at the Youth Ranch in Safety 
Harbor . 

major in Culinary Arts. Ever 
aware of what she almost lost, 
Mary holds tight to the dream 
that one day she and Stephen 
will own a restaurant together. 

Ironically, Stephen does 
work at a local eatery, but not 
because he shares his sister's 
dream. He has a few other 
things on his mind. Like most 
typical 16 year olds, Steven 
wants to save money to buy a 
GTO muscle car. He likes 

working with tools and engines. Stephen thinks a job 
as a mechanic would be just perfect, as long as it 
leaves plenty of time to go fishing! 

Fishing is a hobby he shares with fellow Rancher 
Danny. The boys strive to behave and earn the trust 
of Cottage Parent Mr. Carl so they can do the things 
they enjoy most. "Mr. Carl is my role model," said 
Stephen. "When I have bad times, he always there to 
talk to me ... and he really likes taking us fishing!" 

Stephen also thinks he might consider being a 
Cottage Parent, one day. "I've grown up in homes 
like this. I know what kids go through and I bet I 
could help them learn how to figure it out and be 
successful." 



Mary, on the other hand, looks ahead to the time 
when she will have a family of her own. "I treasure 
the thought of being married and raising my own 
kids. We can build our own family traditions and 
have a good life together." She believes her desire to 
become a chef and mother will eventually come 

Mary will be the first in her 
family to graduate from high 
school. In recent years, she has 
taken an interest in cooking and 
won a 2nd place ribbon for her 
entry in a culinary arts 
competition. 

The two "award 
winning" siblings -
Mary (left) and 
Stephen (right) are 
recognized with two 
other Ranchers by 
Program Director 
Joe Ballard for their 
leadership on the 
Ranch Council. 

Mom and Pop Bianchi recognize 
Stephen's behavior and diligence 
by presenting him with the Best 
Worker award for 2004. 

together. "I remember my mom 
was the best cook in the world! 
One day, I want my kids to think 
the same thing about me!" 

Youngsters, like Mary and 
Stephen, have a brighter future 
because of the caring support of 
our donor family. You give us 
the resources to provide a safe, 
loving home for children in 
need. Thank you for your 
faithful generosity. Because of 
you, we can help siblings stay 
together and raise boys and girls 
to become productive members 
of our community. 
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So Much More Than 
Just Summer Camp -

Each year, YOU help the Florida Sheriffs Youth 
Ranches provide a meaningful, exciting summer 
camp experience for so many deserving boys and 
girls. Partnering with our volunteer Law 
Enforcement Officers, YOU give us the unique 
opportunity to change the life of a child. 

Kids today are struggling. Often, we hear 
their silent cry, "Help me understand my value to this 
world. Give me strength and discipline, love me and 
teach me how to make my life better. " 

Many youngsters feel this way because they 
have missed the chance to connect with a caring 
adult role model in their life. Without positive 
guidance, they begin to stray down the path of 
destruction and delinquency. YOU can help break 
this cycle by sponsoring a child or several children 
at one of our camps this summer. 

Will YOU give our boys and girls the gift of a 
very special summer camp experience? We hope 
to serve several thousand children in the next few 
months, but need your help! Please join us and 
change the life of a child forever. 

~=~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~-- - ----- - --- -----~ ------ ~~--~--~--~-~--~--~~~~~~ 

Please help a deserving child attend Summer Camp this year! 
YES! I WANT TO SPONSOR A BOY OR GIRL AT SUMMER CAMP! 

Here's my gift to help sponsor troubled boys and girls at camp this summer: 

D $250 (full campership) D $125 D $75 
D $50 D $25 D $10 Other $ __ _ 

CITY ___________ STATE. ________ ZIP _____ _ 

PHONE ___________ E-MAIL _____________ _ 

Use this form to make certain your gift is properly identified and return it in the enclosed envelope. 

Thank You for Your Caring and Timely Gift! 



The flags of our country and state were presented by ~e Indian River County Color Guard at the 
beginning of the Annual Indian River County BBQ. 

Indian River County Sheriff Roy 
Raymond thanked the faithful folks who 
attended the event. Sheriff Raymond 
was recently appointed to the Florida 
Sheriffs Youth Ranches Board of 
Directors and pledged his continuing 
support to the children in our care. 

Come Rain or Shine Indian 
River County Sheriff's Office 
BBQ is a HUGE Success! 

After a season hurricanes and hail, the easy answer 
might have been to cancel the annual benefit for the 

· Florida Sheriffs Youth Ranches. Even as the day 
approached and more storm clouds rolled in, many called 
to ask if the event would be postponed. But, thanks to the 
dedicated folks at the Indian River County Sheriffs Office, 
the answer was, "The chicken is ready! Come on over and 
eat!" 

As Sheriff Roy Raymond proclaimed, "We are used to 
serving the people of our community in all kinds of 

Nassau County Sheriff Stands 
Up for Kids in Need! 

Newly elected Nassau 
County Sheriff Tommy Seagraves 
has not only continued the great 
Nassau County tradition of 
support for the Florida Sheriffs 
Youth Ranches, but he has 
doubled the effort. 

Working in conjunction with 
the members of the Springhill 
Baptist Church, Sheriff Seagraves 
hosted the first annual Nassau 
County Sheriffs Office Gospel sing 
for the benefit of the children we 
serve. Recalling a Boys Ranch 
Alumnus he met in Nassau 
County, Sheriff Seagraves told the 

Nassau County Sheriff Tommy 
Seagraves presents Youth 
Ranches Special Events 
Manager Joe Mcleod with a 
check for over $10,000 
representing the gifts given by 
caring individuals who 
supported the First Annual 
Nassau County Gospel Sing. 

Indian River County Sheriff 
Roy Raymond (left) and 
Executive Secretary Mary 
Ellen Jones presented Youth 
Ranches President Roger 
Bouchard with a very 
generous check at the 
beginning of the event. 
Don't let the amount fool 
you. By the time all the 
checks came in, the total 
amount of support raised at 
this event topped over 
$41,000! 

weather." The bad stuff doesn't stop when it rains, why 
should the good stuff stop? And so, despite the wind 
and weather, the event went on as planned. Soggy, yet 
full of enthusiasm, the faithful volunteers and members 
of the Indian River County Sheriffs never forgot the 
focus of the event was to help the children at the Ranch. 

Led by Capt. Hoyt Johns (second from left) of the Nassau County 
Sheriffs Office, the Heritage Quartet was one of the more 
popular groups at the gospel sing. 

crowd gathered for the sing that their contributions really 
make a difference in the lives of deserving boys and girls. 

Pledging his ongoing commitment to an annual golf 
tournament, the gospel sing is the second major event 
organized in Nassau County for the Youth Ranches. 
As the "new Sheriff in town," we applaud his active 
commitment to the prevention of juvenile delinquency. 
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Stephen was one of the first to climb on and ride the Zebra. 
Mr. Jeff rode by his side and led the animal around the 
paddock. 

W hat is one of the most amazing things you 
have ever done? Well, for a few of our 
boys, it may just be riding a zebra! 

Recently, a donor called and asked if we accepted 
. exotic animals at the farm. Normally, the answer is 
no because of the special care, permits and unique 
needs of these animals. In this case, the Farm 
Manager gave it some thought - a Zebra ... not too 
different than a horse, and what a different 
experience for our boys. 

The campus was buzzing the day the Zebra 
arrived. Even the boys who don't have much interest 
in farm came out to see the newest member of the 
farm family. 

A Visit to the Youth Villa 
Mr. and Mrs. Vincent Gobbi have a special place 

in their hearts for the children in our care. Although 
they live in southeast Florida, they made the long 
trip to the middle of the state to visit the Florida 
Sheriffs Youth Villa. 

During their trip, they wanted to see the Izard 
stable and barn. Youth Villa resident Patricia works 
with the horses and agreed to give them a guided 
tour of the program site. 

Patricia told them of her life and experience 
living with eight other girls at the Youth Villa. She 
let Mr. and Mrs. Gobbi know how much she values 
their interest and support. All of our youngsters take 
great pride in their accomplishments and truly enjoy 
welcoming our donors to their home. 
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Brian is very experienced on horseback. He decided to see 
how the Zebra would do without the guidance of another animal. 
Brian found the animal to have a sweet temperament and was 
very easy to handle. 

After the zeal wore off, Mr. Jeff Parker, Forestry 
and Farm Assistant noticed the animal was quite 
docile and friendly. The boys asked, "Mr. Jeff? Can 
we put a saddle on him and go for a ride?" A few 
days later, several boys got the chance of a lifetime. 
The Zebra was comfortable with the saddle and Mr. 
Jeff had walked him around the paddock next to his 
horse a few times to gage his temperament. Then, 
with careful guidance and close supervision, the boys 
got their wish and can now claim they have ridden a 
ZEBRA! 



(L-R) Martin County Sheriff Robert t. "Boil' Cro\liter, Terty Meek and many 
other law enforcement associates gathet dn a cool, · morning l'o take a 
ride In memory of their Colleague and friend Rick unds from this ride 
are earmarked for the Rick Purdy ~· End fUnd Which benefits 
the children served by the Florida Sflenffs ~ 

Richard A. Purdy, Esq. 

M@IDl®rril~Il M®i!®rr~1~Il@ ffi.ll©l@ 
"We think about Rick every day. His spirit still drives how 

we conduct our business and live our lives. " 

Dear Mr. Bouchard, 

I thoroughly enjoyed the Open House that was held 
at the Safety Harbor Youth Ranch. I attended with my 
mom .... We were impressed with the surroundings, the 
cottage that we visited and most of all, with Crystal, our 
guide. She gave us a warm welcome and conveyed to 
us very well how much the Youth Ranch has changed 
her life. 

.... My father was a supporter of the Sheriffs Youth 
Ranches. He spent almost his entire career doing legal 
defense for the Sheriffs Offices throughout Florida. He 
loved what he did, but now I will remember him more 
for how he was always helping people. It is in his 
memory that we make donations ... your organization 
was one of many which he highly regarded. Now, after 
visiting the Youth Ranch, it is even more clear why! 

Sincerely, 

C. Lobley 

Bruce Jolly - Purdy, Jolly and Ciuffreda 

Dear Mrs. Lobley, 

Thank you so much the kind words of encouragement 
in your recent letter ... Each year, we try to serve as many 
children in our care as possible, without compromising 
quality. Think about Crystal ... we always want her to be 
proud of who she is and how she got there. 

Simply stated, we could not do this without generous 
support from people like you, your mom, and of course, 
your dad! We do miss him, too! 

Twice a year, at the Sheriffs Conferences, folks (friends 
of your dad) organize a motorcycle ride that raises money 
for us in memory of Rick They always talk of his 
generous spirit and "soft spot" for kids. I am so glad you 
have now met Crystal and know how those funds are 
spent. 

Please know you are welcome to visit any of our 
campuses at any time. You are family! 

Sincerely, 

Roger Bouchard 
President 
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I
ohn and Pauline King were 
born and raised in a small, 
mid-Ohio town called 

Elyria. Both attended 
schools in their hometown. 
After serving in the 
military during World 
War II, John returned to 
Ohio and married 
Pauline. While she owned 
and ran the local beauty 
salon, he acquired a Nash 
Rambler franchise and 
opened an auto repair shop. 

In Memory of 

]'.fin 
and 

'Pau£ine 
Xing 

Retiring to Florida in the late 
70' s, the Kings built their own home on five acres of 
land on Pine Island. Both enjoyed gardening and 
planting citrus trees. They shared their harvest with 
many nearby neighbors. 

The Kings became involved with the Florida 
Sheriffs Youth Ranches in 1986. The relationship 
developed and their commitment to our children 
grew. They were particularly pleased with our 

· campus work programs where all youth on campus 
have a job. John was keenly work oriented. He 

valued accountability and responsibility as 
utmost in his life. 

The Kings would often visit the Boys 
Ranch campus on their summer treks to 
Ohio. They looked forward to the visits, 
eating in the cottages and talking with the 

boys and staff. 
The Kings were very frugal and were of the 

generation who espoused "if you can't afford it, 
you can't have it." Careful money management and 
investments gave them an estate of high value. 
Having no children and little family involvement, 
they concentrated their estate planning on their 
church and the Florida Sheriffs Youth Ranches. They 
provided a sizeable gift to a construction project of 
their church and designated the remainder of their 
estate to the Florida Sheriffs Youth Ranches. 

The Kings passed away within six months of 
each other in late 2003 and early 2004. Both were in 
their 90' s. They displayed a genuine interest and 
commitment to the Florida Sheriffs Youth Ranches 
programs. With individuals like the Kings, we are 
able to provide the needed services to youth and 
families of Florida. For their help, we will be 
eternally grateful. 

r--------------------------------------------~--------------------------------------------, 

About your estate planning ... 
Many of our friends have thoughtfully made provision in their estate 
planning for our boys and girls. If you are considering a gift of this 
nature or if you would just like to know more about the many and 
varied opportunities for sharing, we can help. At your invitation, it 
would be our privilege and pleasure to visit you in your home. If you 
prefer, you are welcome to visit us or we can furnish information by 
mail or telephone, whichever is most practical and convenient. 

If you would like to know more about including the Youth Ranches in 
your estate plans, please complete the coupon below and mail it in the 
postage-paid envelope found elsewhere in this magazine. 

Please send me the booklet: 
D Giving Securities 
D Giving Through Your Will 
D Giving Real Estate 
D Other __________ _ 

D Visit me when you are in my area. 

Address inquiries to: 
Florida Sheriffs Youth Ranches 
Office of the President 
P. 0. Box 2000 
Boys Ranch, Florida 32064 
Telephone: (386) 842-5501 

Name __________________________________________________ _ 
The proper legal name to 
provide a bequest is: 

Zip ______________ Telephone No. (_) _______________________ ___ 

" I bequeath to the 
Florida Sheriffs Youth 

Ranches, Inc., 
Boys Ranch, Florida 32064 ... " 

~-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
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Would you like to help prevent juvenile 
delinquency and receive reliable income for lite? 

Consider a 
Charitable Gift Annuity 

Your gift (cash, stocks, bonds, or mutual funds) can help deserving youngsters 
and secure future income for you or someone you love. This irrevocable 
agreement is backed by the assets of the Florida Sheriffs Youth Ranches, Inc. 

A portion of your charitable gift annuity is immediately tax deductible. In 
addition, a portion of your annuity payment is tax free during normal life 
expectancy. The amount of the payment is based on the amount of the gift and 
the age of the annuitant. Please note the first two columns below to determine 
the rate for each age group. These rates are consistent with the recommendations 
made by The American Council on Gift Annuities. 

Schedule of Annual Payments and available charitable deduction for Single-Life 
Charitable Gift Annuity at indicated ages based on a $10,000 agreement. 

Please call us at (386) 842-5501 if you have any questions. 

GIFT ANNUITY ANNUITY TAX-FREE TAXABLE INITIAL CHARITABLE 
RATE PAYMENT PORTION* PORTION* DEDUCTION 

65 6.0 $600 $319 $281 $3,656 

70 6.5 650 375 275 4,036 

75 7.1 710 444 266 4,499 

80 8.0 800 537 263 4,956 

85 9.5 950 693 . 257 5,294 

90-0VER 11.3 1,130 867 263 5,754 

*Computations assume a Federal Rate of 5.2%. The amount of income tax due each year is the 
product of the taxable portion of the annual payments and your individual income tax rates. You 
are encouraged to consult your attorney or other professional advisor for advice and assistance. 

r------~---------------------------------------------------------------------------------, 
Charitable Gift Annuity 

0 Please send me "no obligation" calculations showing the income and tax benefits of a gift annuity. 

Pleas~ base the calculations on a potential agreement in the amount of$ (minimum of $5,000.) 

First Life ___ ____________________ Telephone ___ ___ _ 
(Date of Birth) Month Day Year Area Code Number 

Second Life 
-------~-----------------~ 

(Date of Birth) Month Day Year 

Name 

City _____________ State ______ __ Zip _ ___ _ 

~------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------~ 
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Roster of Builders - This Honor Roll gives special 

recognition to generous supporters of the Florida 

Sheriffs Youth Ranches and its six child-care 

programs: the Florida Sheriffs Boys Ranch, Youth 

Villa, Youth Ranch/Safety Harbor, Youth 

Ranch-Bradenton/Sarasota, Youth Camp, and 

Caruth Camp. Those who give $250 or more in 

cash receive a Builder Certificate. Those who give 

$1,000 or more in cash receive lifetime Honorary 

Membership in the Florida Sheriffs Association. A 

large wall plaque is awarded to each Lifetime 

Honorary Member, and gold stars are added when 

that person's total gifts reach $5,000 (one star); 

$10,000 (two stars); $15,000 (three stars); 

$20,000 (four stars); and $25,000 (five stars). For 

gifts of $50,000 or more, there is the Golden Star 

Award. Donors of $100,000 or more receive the 

Grand Star Award. We want our donors to know 

we have never permitted other organizations to 

use our lists of supporters, and we will continue to 

do everything possible to preserve their privacy. 

W :1111 !•J?Jsf.-e 
New Builders from 
January 1, 2005 to 

March 25, 2005 

MR. CEDRIC M. ABBOTT 
MR. ROY ABSHIER 
MRS. SUSAN P. ADLER 
MR. ROBERT F. ALSPAUGH 
MRS. RONALD ANDRE 
MR. AND MRS. GENE 

ANDREWS 
MR. AND MRS. VERN H. 

ANDREWS 
MR. PATRICK G. AUSTIN 
MS. JENNIFER A. BELLAMY 
MRS. ANNE F. BELLOWS 
MR. DAVID P. BOWELL 
MR. HAROLD J. BOWMAN 
MR. WILLIAM S. BOZEMAN 
MS. ROSE M. BRANTLEY 
MR. ERIC J. BRILL 
MS. DORIS M. BROWNING 
MR. AND MRS. JEFF M. 

BURGESS 
MR. BILLIE D. BURNS 
MR. AND MRS. WILLIAM 

CANTOR ill 
MR. MICHAEL J. 

CARAMICO, JR. 
MS. CAROLL. CHEK 
MR. KENNETH R. 

CHRISTMAS 

CITRUS COUNTY SHERIFFS 
OFFICE EMPLOYEES 
ACTMTYFUND 

SHERIFF AND MRS. J 
LORAN COGBURN 

COMPASS BANK 
MR. AND MRS. JOHN W. 

CORNWELL 
MRS. SUSAN S. COULTER 
MS. PHYLLIS L. COX 
MRS. BEVERLY B. CURRIE 
MR. AND MRS. ALLAN C. 

CURRY 
MS. AGNES N. CYPRESS 
MR. CHARLES C. 

DEGENHARDT 
MS. JAN M. DEKEYSER 
MR. AND MRS. EDWARD F. 

DEVINCENZO 
MS. TAMARA DONALDSON 
MR. AND MRS. JOHN P. 

DONOHUE 
MR. DONALD A. DRAKE 
MR. MARKS. DUNNAGAN 
MR. FRANCIS A. 

DYSARZ, JR. 
EAA CHAPTER 797 
MR. BILLY J. ELDER 
EMERGENCY DEBT RELIEF, 

INC. 
ENFORCERS MOTORCYCLE 

CLUB 
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Sarasota County Sheriff 
Bill Balkwill {right) and 
Youth Ranches President 
Roger Bouchard {left) 
present Mr. Charles 
Hoffman with the Grand 
Star Award. Mr. Hoffman's 
generosity has been 
extremely significant and 
repetitive recently. 

Grand Star Award 

Crystal Star Award 

Sarasota County Sheriff 
Bill Balkwill {right) and 
Youth Ranches President 
Roger Bouchard {left) 
present Mr. and Mrs. 
George Faist with the 
Grand Star Award. For 
many years, the Faists 
have been incredibly 
faithful in their 
substantial support of 
the children in our care. 

On behalf of the Plantation Inn and Golf Resort in Crystal River, General Manger Cliff 
Bonds accepts a Crystal Star Award representing cumulative contribution of over 
$250,000 from Youth Ranches President Roger Bouchard (center). Also accepting 
thanks for their many years of work on this golf tournament are (1-r) Lt. Doug Dodd, 
Scott Twyman of Brighthouse, Bill Sizemore, Citrus County Sheriff Jeff Dawsy and 
Jimmie Brothers of Plantation. 

EPSILON SIGMA ALPHA 
RHO CHI 5351 

MRS. MARILYN F. 
ERICKSON 

MR. FRANK N. FAGAN 
MR. JOHN FARFAGLIA 

MR. AND MRS. DEAN W. 
FEJES 

MR. AND MRS. JAMES T. 
FISH 

MR. NEAL G. FLUKINGER 
MR. WILLIE FLYNT 
MR. AND MRS. F. JOSEPH . 

FUSCO 
MR. AND MRS. ALEXANDER MS. CELESTE M. GABRIEL 

A. FITZPATRICK MR.AND MRS. 
WOLODYMYR GALANIN 



BUILDERS 

~ Buu "~-
Osceola County- Mr. Dick Diener 
(right) accepts a Builder Certificate on 
behalf of the AARP Chapter 87 from 
Osceola County Sheriff Bob Hansell. 

Bay County- Christopher Sammons (right) 
employee at the Bay County Sheriff's 
Office receives a Builder Certificate for 
charitable contributions to the Youth 

Lake County Sheriff Chris Daniels recently 
presented a Builder Certificate to Mr. and 
Mrs. Bruce Church for their contributions 
to the Youth Ranches. 

Sumter County Sheriff William 0. 
"Bill" Farmer, Jr. (right) presents a 
Builder Certificate to Sumter County 
Deputy Sheriff John Farfaglia. 

Suwannee County- Youth Ranches 
President Roger Bouchard presented a 
Builder Certificate to Youth Ranches 
employee Janiece Lang for generously 
"giving back" to the youth In our care. 

The Crystal Star Award was presented to Mr. 
Robert Stephens by Pasco County Sheriff Bob 
White for his support of the Florida Sheriffs Youth 
Ranches and the children we serve. 

MR. GEORGE L. 
GETTEMULLER 

MR. AND MRS. THOMAS J. 
GILLESPIE 

DEP. MIKE HELMS 
MR. GEORGE A. 

HENDERSON 
MR. AND MRS. PAUL B. 

MR. WILLIAM R. GODWIN II HIEMENZ 
MR. LESLIE C. GRAMMER MS. MARYL. HOGAN 
MR. CALDER C. HAAS MR. MICHAEL C. 
MR. MARK P. HAFNER 
MR. WILLIAM D. HAISCH 
MS. JACQUELINE A. 

HARDIN 
MS. JUDY C. HARRIS 
MR.GERALD~HASSETT 

DR. AND MRS. PAUL S. 
HAYMAN 

MR. AND MRS. JOHN J . 
HEFFERNAN 

MR. MARK D. HEINEMANN 

HOLBROOK 
MR. HOLGER W. HUELS 
MR. GERALD D. JOHNSON 
MS. ANNA M. KAMPS 
MR. AND MRS. R. S. 

KAPELA 
MR. AND MRS. DAVID R. 

KELSO 
MR. RICHARD KONWERSKI 
MR. AND MRS. SAMUEL J. 

KRUMHOLZ 

MRS. C. H. LAKE 
MR. MERRITT LANE ill 
LAW OFFICE OF SANDEFER 

& MURTHA P. A. 
MR. RICKEY M. LEROUX 
MR. ELLIOTT E. LEUALLEN 
MR. AND MRS. ROBERT J. 

LUKOW 

Continued on page 24 

Mr. Rhodney Hagler 

Dr. and Mrs. Richard Mottola and their son Capt. Rick Mottola 

Mr. and Mrs. W.E. Schulenberg 

Also presented by Sarasota Sheriff Bill Balkwill were Builder Certificates for Mr. Rhodney 
Hagler, Mr. and Mrs. W.E. Schulenberg, Mr. Derek Spurgeon and Mrs. Marjorie Stirling. 

Mr. Derek Spurgeon Mrs. Marjorie Stirling 
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BUILDERS 

Tliank You for 

Carif19 and 
Sliarif19. 

~ 
Palm Beach County- Sheriff Ric 
Bradshaw presented Charles 
Michalske with a Builder Certificate for 
his generous contributions to the 
Florida Sheriffs Youth Ranches. 

Holger Huels was presented with a 
Builder Certificate by Sheriff Ric 
Bradshaw for his commitment to the 
Florida Sheriffs Youth Ranches. 

Mr. and Mrs. Peter Ernst are the proud 
recipients of a Builder Certificate 
presented by Sheriff Ric Bradshaw. 

Hernando County Sheriff Richard Nugent 
recently presented a Builder Certificate to 
Mr. and Mrs. John M. Krai.zert for their 
contributions to the Florida Sheriffs Youth 
Ranches. 

Leon County Sheriff Larry Campbell 
(right) presents a Builder Certificate 
to Leon County Deputy Sheriff Buddy 
Tricquet. 

Lake County Sheriff Chris Daniels 
receives a very generous check for 
the Florida Sheriffs Youth Ranches 
from Mr. Tom Brooks. 

Captain Hatchett of the Volusia County 
Sheriffs Office presented two checks to 
Youth Ranches Director of Camping 
Services Phil Shults. These generous 
gifts will provide camp scholarships for 
deserving young people. The first $1,000 
check to be applied to the Sheriff Robert 
L. Vogel, Jr. Camp Scholarship and 
$1,000 for the James O.Taylor Camp 
Scholarship. 

MR. AND MRS. BUDDY 
MACKAY, JR. 

MR. JAMES MADAY 
MR. RICHARD V. 

MAILLOUX 
MR. AND MRS. STANLEY 

MALEVER 

MR. PHILLIP W. MARRIOTT 
MR. JACKIE L . MARTIN 
MR. COLIN RIGAN 

MCCOWAN 
MR. AND MRS. VERNON 

MCCOY 
MS. PAMELA S. 

MCDONOUGH 
MR. FREDERICK J. 

MCNULTY 
MR. ED MILLER 
MR. AND MRS. W. E. 

MINSHALL 
MS. HAZELG. 

MULHOLLAND 
MS. CONNIE S. MURRAY 
MR. AND MRS. JONATHAN 

P. NELSON 
MS. NANCY L. NORRIS 

MR.ROBERTB.PACHECQ 
MR. CURTIS G. PA.RiUR 
DIRECTOR AND MRS. 

ROBERT L. PARKER 
MR. MARKE. 

PASQUERILLA 
MR. VERNON W. PERDUE 
MS. KIMBERLY R. 

PETERSEN 

MR. BILL PHILLIPS 
MR. CHRIS PRACHT 

MR.JAMESC. 
PRENDERGAST 

MR. DENNIS A. PUGSLEY 
R.B.J. PARTNERSHIP 
MRS. KAY RALPH 
MR. MICHAEL T. RATH 
MR. MICHAEL RAY, JR. 
MRS. ELENORE A. REED 
MR. RIDGE L. REED 
MS. JUNE B. REILLY 

MR. AND MRS. MORRIS C. 
REMMERS 

MR. AND MRS. JAMES A. 
RILEY 

RIVERBEND COUNTRY 

CLUB 
MS. EMILY M. ROCHE 
MR. PETER L. ROSASCO 
HON. LOUIS R. 

ROSENTHAL 

MR. WILLIAM H. 
RUDOLPH, JR. 

MS. ALYSSA A. RUGE 
MRS. MARY R. RUHLIN 
MS. BEATRIZ DE FRANCO 

SANTOS 
l\ilRS. MARGARETE. 

SAUNDERS 
MR. PIERRE P. SCHMITZ 
MS. ELSIE J. SCHNEIDER 
MR. VERNON F. SCOTT 
!\-IR. AND MRS. WAYNE C. 

SHELTON 
MR. AND MRS. JAMES C. 

SHERIDAN 
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MR. PETER SINGER 
MS. VICTORIA H. SKACH 
MR. GEORGE B. SMITH 
MR. LARRY L . SMITH 
MR. HAROLD E. SNYDER 
MR. JOSEPH L. STEIN 
MR. AND MRS. WILLIAM M. 

STEIN GRABER 
MR. FRANCIS STRAZZERI 
MS. LARAINE B. THOMAS 
MR. R. S. THOMSON, JR. 
MR. AND MRS. STERLING 

B. TILLEY 
MR. DANIEL F. TOBAR 
MR. AND MRS. ANTHONY 

D . VORIAS 
MR. JOHN WALLEN 
MR. RICHARD E. WARD 

MR. KENNETH G. WEAR 
MS.DONNAL. 

WEATHERWAX 
MR. CHARLES L. WEBER 
SHERIFF AND MRS. 

STUARTK. 
WHIDDON, JR. 

MS. KATHLEEN H. WILSON 
CAPT. AND MRS. LARRY L. 

WINKLEMAN 
MR. RICHARD F. WINN 
MR. JOSEPH R. WOLFE 
MR. ALBERT L. YUNKO 

Mrs. Cynthia Getford and her late husband Sgt. Roger 
Getford have always been ardent supporters of the Florida 
Sheriffs Youth Ranches. At Caruth Camp Open House, Mrs. 
Getford presented her Sheriff, Bill Farmer of Sumter County, 
with a generous check in memory of Sgt. Getford. Also 
pictured are Boys Ranch Alumnus Albert Williams (left) and 
Youth Ranches President Roger Bouchard (right.) 

Boys Ranch Alumni Association member Bill Riggins and 
President Marlon Hall present Youth Ranches President 
Roger Bouchard with their annual donation at the Boys 
Ranch Awards Banquet. 



CHECK PRESENTATIONS 

Mr. Cedric Abbott (left) presents a 
$700 donation to the Youth Ranches 
in memory of respected local 
businessman J. Lane Purcell to 
Sumter County Sheriff William 0. 
"Bill" Farmer, Jr. 

Sheriff Chris Daniels of Lake County 
accepts a contribution for the Youth 
Ranches from Mr. Bruce Church. 

Youth Ranches Donor Relations Officer, 
Frank Kenny, Sumter County Sheriff Bill 
Farmer and Youth Ranches President 
Roger Bouchard accept a donation from 
the ladies of the Pilot Club of Crystal 
River. Members from top left: Gail 
Granger, Marge Copley, Sheryl Merrey, 
President. Front row: Joyce Washburn 
and B.J. Lesbirel, President Elect. 

Sarasota County Sheriffs Office Chaplain Skip Ritter 
(left) of The Blue Knights Motorcycle Club and 
Sarasota County Corrections Officer Thomas Von 
Voight of The Enforcers Motorcycle Club present a 
check to Youth Ranch-Bradenton/Sarasota Program 
Director Dawn Edwards. 

Jack Morton (left) 
representing the 
Rorida Mopar 
Association 
present a $2,000 
check to Youth 
Ranches Special 
Events Manager 
Joe Mcleod. 

Put a Star on Your Car! 
The Florida Sheriffs Youth Ranches Specialty License Plate provides 
Florida citizens with a unique and personal way to help in the 
ongoing fight against juvenile delinquency and neglect. Along with 
the regular tag fees, the additional specialty tag donation will help 
Florida's needy boys and girls find shelter, guidance and self­
confidence. To purchase your Youth Ranches Specialty Plate today, 
please contact your local Tax Collector. 

Citrus County Sheriff Jeff Dawsy presents Youth Ranches President 
Roger Bouchard (center) with the proceeds of the Caruth Camp Golf 
Challenge. Also pictured are committee members (l·r) Lt. Doug Dodd, 
Scott Twyman of Brighthouse, Bill Sizemore (Committee Chair), Cliff 
Bonds, General Manager and Jimmie Brothers of Plantation Inn and Golf 
Resort in Crystal River. 

Collier County Sheriff Don Hunter (right) and Youth Ranches 
President Roger Bouchard (left) accept a significant contribution to 
the Rorida Sheriffs Youth Ranches from Mr. Cliff Saby of Naples. 

The Blue Knights Motorcycle 
Club made another generous gift 
to the boys served at the Youth 
Ranch in Bradenton/Sarasota. 
Vice President Sid Jones (left) 
and President Skip Ritter 
(center) presented Program 
Director Dawn Edwards, 
Sarasota County Sheriff Bill 
Balkwill and Youth Ranches 
President Roger Bouchard 
(right) with a check for $1,700 

....,. , "z;oa<~1· .a plus a $10 cash gift they 
recently received for our kids. 
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CHARLES ADAMS 
Mrs. Joy P. Adams 

JIM ADSIT 
Mrs. Virginia A. Adsit 

SOL D. AEZIMAN 
Mrs. Janice R. Aeziman 

KATE AHRENS 
Mrs. Lula P. Anslow 

MERLE L . ALBRITTON 
Mrs. Ann C. Sasser 

PEARL ALLBRITTON 
Mr. & Mrs. Blake W. 
Makinson 

EVELYN ALLEN 
Evelyn A. Allen Revocable 
Living Trust 

WOODROW ALLEN 
Drs. Hank & Linda Stoddard 

MAITA BETANCOURT DE 
ALONSO 
Mr. Armando J. Alonso 

GERALD F. ALTHOUSE 
Ms. Margaret M. Althouse 

EDWARD P. AMSHEY 
Mrs. Norma R. Amshey 

ROY ANDERSON 
Mr. & Mrs. Gene Linn 

KAY HOOVER ANDREWS 
Sheriff Larry 0. Campbell 

JOSEPH S. ARCH 
Mrs. Joseph S. Arch 

RIC ARCHIBALD'S FATHER 
Mr. & Mrs. Alan J. Geyer 

JOSEPHINE AND VICTOR 
AVVENIRE 
Mrs. Theresa lndiveri 

PEARL BAGLEY 
Mrs. Mildred E. Bagley 

HENRY BAKER 
Mr. & Mrs. J. C. Sharp 

DR. KENNETH A. BAKER 
Mrs. Lucille L. Baker 

ROY A. BAKER 
Mrs. Isabel E. Baker 

MR. AND MRS. STANLEY 
BALDWIN 
Mr. & Mrs. Frank Pastula 

WILLIAM G. "BILL" 
BANKHEAD 
Mrs. Rosemary D. Hines 

JOHN BANNON, SR. 
Probation and Parole 
Department - Inverness 
Mr. James E. Holder 

MARILYN BARANYI 
Mr. Richard G. Roller 

JEAN K. H. BARNETT 
Sheriff Larry 0. Campbell 

ARTHUR BARROW 
Mr. J. A. Bovis 

JOHN C. BARTH, JR. 
Mr. & Mrs. John C. Barth, Sr. 

FLORETTA BARTLETT 
Employees of the Alachua 
County Sheriffs Office 
Records Bureau 

RAYMOND BARTLETT 
Mrs. Elizabeth C. Quinn 

DAVIS BATEMAN 
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Treadwell 

DECATUR BATEMAN 
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Treadwell 

Contributions to the Florida Sheriffs 
Youth Ranches are listed in alphabetical 
order by name of the deceased. 

The Memorial Fund 

donations for this 

listing were received 

by the Florida Sherflfs 

Youth Ranches between 

January 1, 2005 and 

March 25, 2005. 

Donors are listed after the 
name of the person in whose 
memory they contributed. 

KENT BATEMAN Ms. Estelle Lech 
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Treadwell Mr. & Mrs. Bernard Mccann 

MURRAY BATEMAN Mr. Maynard C. Hamblin 
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Treadwell IRVING HENRY BUECHNER 

WALLACE BATEMAN Mr. Robert E. Metzler 
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Treadwell Ms. Dessa J. Ellis 

JOHN BAUER Mr. & Mrs. John Malatia 
Sheriff David B. Shoar Mr. & Mrs. Paul Olson 

VOLNEY AND BILL BAYLEY Mr. & Mrs. Philip Randazzo 
Mrs. Mary M. Bayley Mr. Charles Warner 

WILLIAM E. BEATY Ms. Irma Wegener 
Mrs. William E. Beaty Ms. Doris W. Boggs 

R. A. "JUNIOR" BETHEA, JR. Mr. & Mrs. George W. 
Mr. & Mrs. E. G. Whidden Wadsworth 

LORENA BEVIS Mr. & Mrs. James Duvall 
The Family of C. C. Wright Mr. & Mrs. Phillip G. 
Mr. & Mrs. John M. Cantrell and family 
Finlayson Mr. & Mrs. William Matijas 

CAREY BLANC Ms. Barbara R. Westbrook 
Mrs. Muriel L. Covington Mr. Junior L. Vincent 

IRVING BLOCK Ms. Irma R. Miser 
Mr. & Mrs. John V. Ms. Martha E. Dietrich 
D'Albora, Jr. Linda and Wes Willyoung 

JAMIE BLOODWORTH and family 
Ms. Patricia A. Lynn Mrs. Nancy Buechner 

NATHAN J. BOLES Mr. & Mrs. Richard M. 
Purvis, Gray and Company Jerger 
Mrs. Eleanore S. Hindery Peggy and Cliff Kidder and 
Mr. W. E. Raulerson family 
Mrs. C. R. Couch, Jr. Bill and Valerie Vincent and 
Ms. Alice G. Snead family 
Mr. & Mrs. Joe R. JOSEPH H. BUHR 
Henderson, Jr. Mrs. Joseph H. Buhr 
Richard Lee Smith D.D.S. ROBERTA M. BUNTON 

ANDREW P. BOLTON Mr. John A. Bunton 
Mrs. Juanita J. Bolton BURTON BURDICK 

WILLARD BOWMAN Mrs. Carolyn B. Hunsaker 
Mrs. Ruth T. Bowman EMILY BURKE 

JEROME BRANNAN Mr. & Mrs. Charles A. 
Mrs. Barbara Stover Feeney 

BETTIE MOODY BRIMER ADALENE GRACE "ADDY" 
Mr. & Mrs. David A. Gerrish BURNETTE 
Mr. & Mrs. David J. Marshall Mr. & Mrs. A. Earlo Tanner 
Mass Marketing Insurance ELIZABETH CARKIN 
Institute Ms. Louise M. Wiseman 
Mr. & Mrs. Alan S. Anderson JACK CARLTON 
Ms. Noellen White Drs. Hank & Linda Stoddard 
Ms. Roberta Reid JOSEPHINE CARTLEDGE 
Mrs. Mary M. Bayley Mr. & Mrs. Robert L. 
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth R. Raufeisen 
Bowman KATHERINE M. CASSIDY 

THOMAS BROCKMEIER Mr. J. R. Lowder 
Mr. & Mrs. Joe Bryan JEFFREY CATER 

URBAN "BROD" BRODARICK Maj. Jim Eckert 
Mrs. Roberta McWatt LORENE CATO 
Trussell Commissioner & Mrs. Guy 

SCOTT BROEDER M. Tunnell 
Mr. Robert E. Broeder LINDELL "BUBBA'' 

JO BERTA GALLAGHER CHAMBERS 
BRONSON Hon. & Mrs. Jeff D. Miller 
Mr. & Mrs. A. Earlo Tanner TREY CHANDLER 

SALLY ANN BROOKHART Mrs. Virginia B. Chandler 
Mrs. Mary E. Sammons DR. KENNETH CHAPMAN 

BRAD BROOKS Mrs. G. F. Chapman 
Mrs. Ann B. Bitting ERNEST A. CHASTEEN 

Z. A. BROWNING Mrs. Beatrice A. Chasteen 
Sheriff and Mrs. Vernon NORMAN A. CHENERY 
Keen Mrs. Ruth L. Chenery 

FRANCES BRUMLEY LOUISE CHERRY 
Mr. & Mrs. Gordon Jackson Mr. & Mrs. J. C. Sharp 

MARIE R. BRYAN 
Ms. Beverly A. Downs 

DEITRA DERAY JOSEPH DEMPSEY 
CHESSER-NOLAND Mr. & Mrs. William E. 
Mr. & Mrs. Robert G. Kemp Schulenberg 

JEANNETTE CHITTY NAOMI DESUE 
Ms. Carole A. Neely Sheriff and Mrs. Robert "Bob" 

ANN CHOVANEC W. Milner 
Mrs. Anne S. Everett GRACE DETTMER 

BONNIE J. CLARK Dr. & Mrs. William R. Gould 
Mrs. C. W. Thomas D.D.S. 

EDWARD D. CLARK, JR. Mr. Alton R. Dettmer 
Mr. & Mrs. Edward D. ANDREW DIACHENKO 
Clark, Sr. Mr. & Mrs. Victor A. Viti 

PAUL CLEMONS Mr. & Mrs. Morris C. Remmers 
Sheriff and Mrs. Alton K. Mr. Louis A. Knebel 
Williams, Jr. Mrs. Margaret Diachenko 
Mr. & Mrs. John D. Mr. & Mrs. Alberto H. Cambra 
Arnold, Sr. Ms. Lynne J. Liebovitz 

DAN CLOUGH MANUEL CASTRILLON DIAZ 
Ms. Connie S. Murray Miss Mary T. Garcia 

MICHAEL "MIKE" E. COHEN RICHARD DISBROW 
Sheriff Larry 0 . Campbell Mr. & Mrs. Chuck Hill 

AGNES COLLINS CHRISTOPHER DODGE 
Mrs. Frankie Brown Norris Ms. Patricia A. Lynn 

MALAMA COLLINSWORTH Ms. Nancy W. Dodge 
Mr. Even T. Collinsworth, Jr. Mr. & Mrs. Edward T. Calhoun 

BETTE ELIZABETH CONDEE EMMA DOERS 
Mr. John V. Condee Mr. & Mrs. Blake W. Makinson 

CHESTER CONERLY ROBERT W. DOUVILLE, SR. 
Sheriff J. Loran Cogburn Mrs. Robert W. Douville, Sr. 

ROBERT W. CONKEY Mr. & Mrs. K. C. Grider and 
Msgt. Guy E. Conkey ill family 

BARBARA CONNELL ARVELDRURY 
Mr. & Mrs. Leonard A. Ms. Cindy Myddelton 
Woodward Mr. & Mrs. E. Stamps 

MARY A. CONNELLY Chandler, Jr. 
Mr. John Connelly Mrs. Virginia B. Chandler 

KELLY CONRATH CHARLES DRY 
Mr. Douglas L. Washington Mrs. Frances E. Dry 

DONALD R. COOKE A. D.DUBOSE 
Mr. Chris Pracht Mrs. Wiley M. Hammond 

BARBARA COON JESS MCREYNOLDS DURKEE 
Hon. & Mrs. Jeff D. Miller Mr. Brewster J. Durkee 

DEP. TONI SMITH CORNETT DURWARD M. DUVAL 
Ms. Patricia A. Lynn American Legion Post #224 

MARTHA T. COX OTIS DYKES 
Sheriff Larry 0. Campbell Ms. Annarah W. Richter 

JAMES BRENT CULBRETH SERGIO ECHEZABAL 
Sheriff and Mrs. Alton K. Mr. Gene Linn 
Williams, Jr. THOMAS RALPH ELLIS 

JAMES CUTRER Mr. & Mrs. Erroll L. Fielding 
Mr. & Mrs. Barney Ms. Cynthia Sensabaugh 
O'Quinn, Jr. Mr. & Mrs. Charles A. Ellis 

EVELYLN AND FRANK WARREN ELLRICK 
DAILEY Sheriff and Mrs. Alton K. 

AND THEIR SON JACK Williams, Jr. 
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas A. CLAYTON H. ERVINE 
Magarro Mr. & Mrs. Herman J. 

BERT DAVENPORT Du Boice 
Ms. Cathy Dove INEZ C. EUBANKS 

DR. KATHLEEN O'BRIEN Ms. Margaret C. Whiddon 
DAVIS SUSAN M. EUSTICE 
Ms. Kathleen E. Davis Mrs. Marilyn H. Eustice 

ROBERT P. DE FOSSE MAE EVANCHO 
Mrs. Lorraine De Fosse Sheriff and Mrs. William F. 

EDWARD DE LUCA, JR. Balk will 
Mr. & Mrs. Maurice L. Magee RAY FARO 

MICHAEL DE LUCA Mrs. Judith Faro-Dunn 
Mr. & Mrs. Maurice L. Magee MRS. TOM FARRAND 

SYLVIA POORE DELOACH Mrs. Mary P. McWhorter 
Sheriff Larry 0. Campbell JUDGE HAROLD G. 

FEATHERSTONE 
Mrs. Ruth M. Featherstone 
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BEATRICE FEENEY Ms. Bea Hammond Mr. Ralph Mulholland, Jr. Mrs. Jane G. Muller Mr. & Mrs. Thomas P. 
Mr. & Mrs. Charles A. Feeney Mr. & Mrs. Ray McClure LTC.RAYJACKSON,USAF A. J. LEE Berlinger 

MILDRED FERGUSON Mrs. Lisa Flatt RET Sheriff David B. Shoar Sheriff Larry 0. Campbell 
Mr. Robert E. Ferguson Ms. Elna Ponto Mr. & Mrs. Robert W. MURIEL C. LEE ALICE LYON MCKENZIE 

SALVATORE J . FIORENTINO Textron Cigrand Ms. Diane L. Trotter Miss Patricia A. McKenzie 
Ms. Beverly Cain Mr. & Mrs. Raleigh E. Pickels Ms. Linda Turley JASON J. LEPPEK KITTURAH I. "TINKA" 
Mr. & Mrs. Clement Mrs. Veronica Rock ANNA JANULIS Mr. & Mrs. Chester J . MCKENZIE 
Fiorentino Glenn & Cathy Bruce Mr. Gus Janulis Leppek Sheriff Larry 0. Campbell 
Dr. & Mrs. Joseph A. Melendra, Leona, Tillie, DANIEL A. JAPOUR BLAND TILLMAN LEWIS BETH MCKINNEY 
Cannizzaro Eunice and Juanita and Mrs. Rosemary D. Hines Mr. & Mrs. Elliot W. Drs. Hank & Linda Stoddard 
Mr. & Mrs. Geoffrey S. Gallo families SGT. PAUL P. JAROSZ, JR. Butts, Jr. BERNARD MCMAHON 

MAJ. A. P. FLOYD LT. ED HAMRICK Mrs. Ruby C. Jarosz ANTHONY LIBERI Mrs. Joyce McMahon 
Sheriff Larry 0. Campbell Mrs. Sibyl C. Hamrick DAVID JOHNSTON Ms. Anna Liberi MARGUERITE "DAISY" 

JAMES FOUNTAIN WILLARD HANCOCK Mrs. Shirley E. Klein B. G. LINCOLN MCMANAMIN 
Mr. & Mrs. Herman J. Mr. & Mrs. Blake W. SAMUEL S. JONES Mr. Bradford B. Flagg Mrs. Roberta McWatt 
Du Boice Makinson Mr. & Mrs. Edward A. SEYMOUR LIPMAN Trussell 

JOHNG. FOX MARILYN H. HANSEN Fredholm Mrs. Bernice Lipman ANNE MCWHITE 
Mrs. John G. Fox The Zenon C.R. Hansen BILL JONES LUTHER LONG Ms. Alice T. McClaughry 

PERMAN FOY, SR. Foundation, Inc. Mr. & Mrs. Arthur D. Drs. Hank & Linda Stoddard HOWARD MEILWES 
Sheriff and Mrs. Alton K. J. WARREN HARDESTER Case, Jr. LOST BUDDIES FROM THE Mrs. Howard J. Meilwes 
Williams, Jr. Ms. M. Frances Hardester ANDREW R. JORDAN 159TH FLOYD MESSER'S 

JOSEPH FRANZA BRETT HARVEY Mrs. Rose M. Jordan FA KOREAN 52-53 GRANDSON 
Mr. & Mrs. Herman J. Mr. & Mrs. Barney JIMMY JORDAN Mr. Sheldon C. Rose Dr. & Mrs. Edward G. 
Du Boice O'Quinn, Jr. Mr. & Mrs. Guerry RICHARD AND SALLY Haskell, Jr. 

ELFRIEDE B. FREDERICK Mr. & Mrs. J . Kevin Petermann LOWDER CHARLES MIER 
Mrs. Hertha B. Wolfe Slaughter NEVAJULICH Mr. J . R. Lowder Sheriff David B. Shoar 

JOAN FRENCH LAWTON HASKINS Mr. & Mrs. A. Earlo Tanner SALLY JEAN LOWDER RENNY MILLER 
Miss Mertice P. Pyle Mr. & Mrs. E. Stamps PAT KEENE Mr. J . R. Lowder Dr. & Mrs. Donald B. Rhodes 

GLADYS FRESHWATER Chandler, Jr. Mr. & Mrs. A. Earlo Tanner SCOTT GARLAND LUCAS WILLIAM H. MILLER 
Mrs. Hilda R. Carlton ARTHUR AND ADDIE RONNIE THOMAS KEITH Mr. & Mrs. Robert H. Ms. Anne M. Miller 
Mr. & Mrs. Carl Carlton, Jr. HECKMAN Mrs. Anita K . Godwin and Lucas II GUILDA YATES MILTON 

COL. THEODORE GANAS Mr. & Mrs. Dean E. Davis family JESSICA MARIE LUNSFORD Mr. & Mrs. A. Earlo Tanner 
Col. Madeline C. Chavis LOIBS JOHN HEDRICK EARL KELLEY Mr. & Mrs. Anthony J . CAROLYN MINIHAN 

GREGORY R. GARCIA Mr. William R. Godwin II Mr. & Mrs. Talmage Bennett Tedeschi Sheriff David B. Shoar 
Mr. & Mrs. A. Earlo Tanner Mr. & Mrs. A. Earlo Tanner ODELYA KELLY Mr. Joseph S. Novak HAROLD MINKUS 

JOHN GARRETT ALBERTH.HELGENBERG Sheriff and Mrs. Alton K. Mrs. Kay Ralph Sheriff and Mrs. Geoffrey 
Mrs. Catherine L . Pinsak Mrs. Anna C. Helgenberg Williams, Jr. Mr. & Mrs. Stanley D. Ralph Monge 

PHYLLIS GEOHAGAN EDWARD J. HELGENBERG ANSEL MORRIS KENNEDY VERONICA LEE LYNN DR. DAVID L. MITCHELL 
Mr. & Mrs. Barney Mrs. Anna C. Helgenberg Sheriff David B. Shoar Ms. Nancy W. Dodge Dr. Florence S. Mitchell 
O'Quinn, Jr. RAYMON R. HENDERSON CECIL KENNEDY Ms. Patricia A. Lynn MITZI 

DAVID S. GHALSON, SR. Mr. Alton M. Henderson Mrs. Pauline S. Kennedy CONNIE RUSSO MACALUSO Mrs. Margaret P. Matus 
Mr. & Mrs. Niel S. Mrs. Maryvie Croson JEAN KERKHOFF Ms. Patricia A. Lynn FRANCIS J. MOESER 
Atkinson, Sr. Mr. Bill Hunter Mrs. Anne S. Everett HOWARD A. MADDOX Mrs. Mary T. Moeser 

MARY V. GIBBY EARL HENSEL, JR. REBECCA BARDEN KINZIE Ms. Christie Coldewey BERTHA HUOT MONAT 
Mr. & Mrs. Clinton G. Mr. William R. Godwin II Mr. & Mrs. Cortland Grant JOHN A. MADIGAN, JR. Bob and Audrey Huot 
Morrison J . L. HERBERT The Kinzie Family, Eleanor, Mrs. Phyllis P. Walker Keith and Amy Huot 

BENJAMIN GILES, SR. Mrs. C W. Thomas Walter and Betty Ann MARY F. MAMRYCH Sandy and Roland Huot 
Mr. & Mrs. Blake W. JAMES M. HERRING, JR. VICTOR KITZUL Mrs. Francis L. Lenard Alice Huot 
Makinson The Larry B. White family Mrs. Evelyn Kitzul JOHN MANCINI Scott C. Huot 

JULIE GIOVANNUCCI DAVID HICKS LOIBSA A. KNIGHT Mr. & Mrs. Anthony Joseph Todd M. Huot 
Mr. Gene Linn Mr. & Mrs. John D. Mr. Robert W. Knight Carlisi Mrs. Therese D. Arbour 

ELIZABETH L. GLADDEN Arnold, Sr. CHARLES R. KNOTTS WALTER MANNING MILDRED MOON 
Sheriff Larry 0. Campbell Sheriff and Mrs. Alton K. Mrs. Evelyn L. Knotts Mrs. Ruth Manning Mr. & Mrs. William H. 

GLADYS AND MILTON E. Williams, Jr. RENA SLOAN KNOWLES AMILIA MARCHETTI McCarthy 
GOLDBERG ALVIN JOHN HILL Florida Sheriffs Association Sheriff David B. Shoar HILDA V. MORERA 

Mr. Al Stevens Mr. & Mrs. Raymond L . SAMUEL J . KNOX RAYMOND DOUGLAS Mr. Tom Berlinger 
WILLIAM "BILL" GOLDSTON Wheeler Mrs. Alice C. Knox MARTIN, SR. EDWARD G. MORRIS 

Mr. & Mrs. George Randy RUSSELL HILL WAYNE KNUDSEN Ms. Lori Hoke Mrs. Andrea E. Morris 
Clark Ms. Patricia A. Lynn Mr. Thaxter A. Cooper Mrs. Mildred R. Marr LEE MORRIS 

J. KENNETH GRADDY MARIE HIMES JOSEPH "GRANDPA JOE" Ms. Kim Butler Mrs. Mabel Roberta 
Mrs. Florence M. Mrs. Mildred L . Strauss KOENIGSBERG Ms. Faye Davis Kunzendorf 
Scherdin-Cay GLADYS HINMAN Mrs. Lisa R. Stern Don Harris Plumbing SHERIFF ERNEST P. "KAYO" 

MYRTLE C. GRANDBOIS Sheriff Susan Benton DEP. WAYNE J. KOESTER Mr. & Mrs. Donald Sasser MURPHY 
Mr. Richard A. Grandbois BARBARA K. HOCHBERG Commissioner & Mrs. Guy Mr. & Mrs. Gary D. Winters Mr. & Mrs. Ken Murphy 

MSG. RAYMOND J. GRANT Mr. Marvin Hochberg M. Tunnell CLYDE MCAULEN Mr. J. A. Bovis 
Mrs. Marilyn M. Grant MRS. ROYHOCKENBROUGHT ATHANASIUS D. Mr. & Mrs. Charles L . Mr. & Mrs. James W. 

JERRY WAYNE GREENE AND SON KOSTARIKAS Hunt, Sr. Wells, Jr. 
Mr. & Mrs. J. K . Greene Mr. Roy 0 . Hockenbrought Mr. George J. Hadgopoulos WALTER R. MCCAHILL, SR. Ms. Patricia W. Smith 

MARGUERITE GRENHART THE HOLMES AND WHYTE LORRAINE KOVALCIK Ms. Doris J. Pennypacker Mr. & Mrs. William H. 
Mr. & Mrs. Harry N. Roller FAMILIES Sheriff David B. Shoar WILLIAM JOSEPH "JOE" Swearingen 

CLEM GRIECO Mr. & Mrs. Thomas A. LOIBS LA RUSSO MCCARTHY Mr. & Mrs. Ham L. Brown 
Newfield Business Holmes Mr. & Mrs. Erwin W. Beck Ms. Kim McCarthy Mrs. Jean B. Carroll 
Association EDWINA HOLMINSKI MARY D. LACEY-ECKERT Mr. & Mrs. William H. Mr. & Mrs. Ronald B. Story 

CLEMENT J. GRIECO, JR. Mrs. Mary T. Moeser Mrs. Barbara Reed McCarthy Florida Sheriffs Association 
Ms. Connie L. Holman GAIL E. HOLZSCHUH Friends and Collegues at HARVEY MCCORMICK Mr. & Mrs. Richard R. Brown 

OFFICER BOB GRIM Chief Robert Holzschuh, Sr. Institute of Public Safety, Ms. Marilyn Shimer Bill Bailey's Gateway 
Mr. & Mrs. Arthur C. Locke SYLVIA HOPE HORRIGAN Broward Community JACK MCCROSKEY Ford, Inc. 

ANNA R. GUDIKUNST Mr. David E. Horrigan, Jr. College Ms. Ruth M. Thompson Mr. & Mrs. Gene Andrews 
Mr. John E. Wilkinson OSCAR HOUCHINS MARY LADEN ALAN MCEVOY Mr. & Mrs. James F. Lawson 

LOUETTE AND MORTON Ms. June W. Houchins Mr. & Mrs. Louis Discenza Mr. & Mrs. Frederick B. Poffenbaugh Ford-Lincoln-
HACKNEY · ERIC B. HUGHES RICHARD LAMBERSON Dunphy Mercury 

Mrs. Mary F. Drew Mr. Robert A. Hughes Mossy Pond Volunteer Fire JOHN J. MCGLONE Ms. Bonnie M. Seckel 
WILLIAM A. HAINES H. J . "BILL" HUTCHINSON Department Mr. & Mrs. James J. Mr. & Mrs. Wayne P. Starke 

Mr. & Mrs. John R. Clements Action Title Services, Inc. WILLIAM R. LAMBERT McGlone Mr. & Mrs. Harry K. 
LINDA J . "JOANIE" HALL ROBERT E. HUTCHINSON Mr. & Mrs. Joseph J. GEORGE T. MCGIBRE Weaver, Sr. 

Mr. Dale Dalstra Action Title Services, Inc. Camasta, Sr. Mrs. Helen McGuire Nancy Yates, Sarah Yates 
MAX E. HAMMOND ROBERT HUTCHINSON JOHN M. LANGEL HAROLD E. MCHARGUE, SR. and family 

Mr. & Mrs. Harry Fox Whiting Agency, Inc. Ms. Alison E. Evans Commissioner & Mrs. Guy Mr. & Mrs. Daniel L. Murphy 
Ms. Carol Hammond LEROY "SONNY"JACKSON ETTA MAE LANIER M. Tunnell and family 

Ms. Hazel G. Mulholland Ms. Charlotte Yeats 
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MEMORIALS 
H. H. "DOC" PARTIN ALFRED C. ROBINSON, JR. BETTY SCOTT ANTHONY STRACUZZI 

Mrs. Henry E. Ramsey and Mrs. Willie C. Robinson Mr. & Mrs. Joseph C. Martin County Sheriffs 
continued ... family EVONNE ROGERS Gissendaner Office Employees 

OPAL PATRONIS Ms. Florence Gribb HENRY MARTIN "HANK" KENNETH STRADER 
Commissioner & Mrs. Guy M. Mr. & Mrs. Robert P. Leaming SEARCY Mrs. Catherine L. Pinsak 

Mr. John M. Sterritt Tunnell LEO ROSENBAUM Sheriff David B. Shoar ROBERT "BOB" STREET 
Mr. & Mrs. Blake W. CAMILLE PATTI Mrs. Alma Rosenbaum BERNARD SERATA Sheriff Susan Benton 
Makinson Mr. William F. Russo EVA LILLIAN ROSS Mrs. Irene R. Serata J.C. STUCK 
US Marshal Don R. Moreland THOMAS PAUL Mr. & Mrs. John B. Hoadley JULIAN D. SEWELL Mr. & Mrs. John A. 
Mr. Ryon Lasiter and family Mr. Dennis G. Warner FRANK ROSS James D. Sewell Ph.D. Thompson 
Mr. Don Lasiter and family HENRY PEPPARD, SR. Mr. & Mrs. Blake W. CHARLES R. SEXTON RAYMOND ANDREW 
Sheriff and Mrs. Bob Hansell Mr. & Mrs. William H. Makinson Mr. & Mrs. John V. SUAREZ 
Mr. Dale Dalstra Peppard Sheriff and Mrs. Alton K. D'Albora, Jr. Mr. Robert T. Guthy 
Mrs. Frankie Brown Norris LOUIS N. PETERS Williams, Jr. MARGARET SHARP Ms. Mary E. Herington 
Mr. H. Lee Simmons Mrs. Judith L. Peters DR. MERLE E. ROSS Mr. & Mrs. J. C. Sharp Mr. & Mrs. Richard J. 
Hon. & Mrs. Jeff D. Miller REV. L. E. PETERSON Mr. & Mrs. Ben R. McRee Ms. Anita McGaughy Dischler 
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas F. Wells Mr. & Mrs. Lloyd E. Jerry & Wilma Gordon Ms. Cathy Copllin Mr. & Mrs. Raymond 
and family Peterson, Jr. Joel & Robin Gordon Ms. Emily Black Suarez 
Mr. & Mrs. Franklin R. Babb GENE PHELPS Leslie & Kirk Gordon JOHN W. SHEETZ Mr. & Mrs. Richard 
Mr. & Mrs. E. L. "Pete" Hunt Mr. & Mrs. R. Don Deeson Mr. Douglas H. Nguyen Ms. Donna R. Merritt Townley and family 

CHARLES RAY MURTHA DONALD S. PIKE Bill and Freda Steingraber Golden Ponds H.O.A., Inc. Mr. & Mrs. Richard J. 
Mr. & Mrs. Robert C. Ondick Mrs. Marilyn Jean Pike Yancey and Heather FLORA BELLE SWEETING Dischler 
Mr. Mark E. Ginan Ms. Phyllis L. Powers Steingraber SHEPARD DALY LONNIE SWOBODA 
Larry, Christy, and Donna SHANE RHYS POTTER Garfield and Ursula Williams Mr. & Mrs. William G. Mr. Robert W. Zlata 
and families Mr. & Mrs. Sydney K. Mr. Kenneth Yancey Shepard WILLIAM SZCZEPANSKI 
Price Water House Coopers Potter, Jr. Mr. & Mrs. Gerald 0. Miller MARGARET SHERNE Ms. Rita Mitchell 
Congressman & Mrs. John P. Ms. Geraldine P. Kail Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth L. Mrs. Frankie Brown Norris Ms. Rose A. Roelandts 
Murtha, Jr. DELORES POWELL Marshall NELL SHONIKER Mr. & Mrs. Paul Miller 
Ms. Mary C. Voytko Mr. & Mrs. Ralph G. Mr. & Mrs. Terry L. Wilson Drs. Hank & Linda Stoddard Mr. & Mrs. Jerry D. Mohler 
Mr. & Mrs. Robert C. Murtha Hackbarth The Nova Lederman Family GARY SHULL JAMES N. TALANTIS 
Pinellas County Sheriffs F. A. "PRES" PRESTON Mr. & Mrs. Ronald H. Gordon Dr. & Mrs. Donald B. Rhodes Sheriff Larry 0. Campbell 
Office South Division 1st Mr. Frank W. Goodwin Ms. Barbara Lawson ROBERT GARY SIMONSON ANDREW T. TERRY 
Shift PRUDELL PEOPLE BILL ROTH Ms. Dorothy Combs Mr. & Mrs. Ralf Korpman 
Pinellas County Sheriffs Ms. Donna M. Carlson Ms. Ethel Turk Mr. John C. Harward, Jr. NORMA TINDALL 
Office Special Operations DORIS AND BUD PUGLISI LESLIE P. ROTH Mr. Gilbert J. Cogen Mrs. Mary F. Glynn 
Division Ms. Patricia A. Lynn Ms. Gay Harlowe Mr. & Mrs. Richard Estes ARGENTINA "GENE" TOLF 
Mr. Mark E. Pasquerilla J. LANE PURCELL Mr. & Mrs. Anthony Ficara Mrs. Jean Harding Mr. & Mrs. John V. 
Mrs. Jeanette L. Murtha Mr. Cedric M. Abbott Mr. & Mrs. Roger 0. Mr. & Mrs. W. J. Sonnenfelt D'Albora, Jr. 
Ms. Donna S. Murtha RICHARD A. "RICK" PURDY Bouchard, Jr. Mr. Charles Wright GLEN TOPE 

BOBBIE MYERS Florida Sheriffs Association Mr. & Mrs. Richard G. Davis Patrick, Wanda, and Kitty Ms. Eloise Tope 
Mr. Dale Dalstra Mr. & Mrs. Mark Lobley Mr. John T. Harlowe Simonson KATHRYN AND ALBERT 

REV. PHIL MYERS ROBERT QUICK Shopping Center Marketing Mrs. Mary A. Storey TRUEMAN 
Mr. & Mrs. Herman J. Du Golden Ponds Neighborhood Group DIANE SINGLETON Mrs. Anna C. Helgenberg 
Boice Watch VICTOR ROUSSEAU Mrs. Jacqueline Singleton NOAH TUBBS 

EARLNAESER HELEN RABINEK Mr. & Mrs. Robert L. ODIS C. SISTRUNK Mrs. Lillian T. Roauer 
Mrs. Aline L. Murray Ms. Betty Johnson Raufeisen Mr. & Mrs. Miner M. PEARL TUBBS 

ORLANDO NANIA HENRY E. RAMSEY RICHARD ROWLEY Sistrunk Mrs. Lillian T. Roauer 
Mrs. L. Veronica Wagner Mr. & Mrs. Leroy V. Herr Mrs. Ruth Rowley Mrs. Eugenia S. Rogers JACK TURBEVILLE 

DOROTHY WINCHESTER Ms. Marsha A. Zachara ARCHIE ROYER JACK SKIPPER Mrs. Roberta McWatt 
NELSON Ms. Josephine Brzys Ms. Betty I. Roman Mr. Redmond P. Dortch, Jr. Trussell 
Mrs. Helen E. Masoero BETTY RARDEEN HAROLD ROYER JESSE GORDON SMITH SI AND LOIS TYGART 
The Floral City Women's Mr. & Mrs. Robert E. Bowers Ms. Betty I. Roman Mrs. Ella B. Donaldson Mrs. Sharon T. Stokes 
Club and family LLOYD RUBIN JOAN SMITH RICHARD ARLIE 
Mrs. Carlie B. Hagan ELIZABETH RATLIFF Mr. & Mrs. Edward B. Blaum Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Miner UNDERHILL 
Sunshine Club of Royal Dr. & Mrs. Edward G. JOE RYAN MELBA SMITH Mrs. Dena Hobbs 
Oaks Haskell, Jr. Maj. Jim Eckert Mrs. Virginia B. Chandler BILLVERNAM 
Mr. & Mrs. Charles R. Raisor KIRK REDDISH IRIS MERLE SANDERS O'NEIL SMITH Mr. & Mrs. Arthur D. 

RAYMOND NOLT Sheriff and Mrs. Robert Sheriff Larry 0. Campbell Mr. & Mrs. William E. Haynie Case, Jr. 
Mrs. Earlene J. Kessler "Bob" W. Milner, Jr. WILLIAM SANDERSON ELLEN M. SNYDER ADOLF AND MARGARET 

WILLIAM GRAYSON WILLIAM T. REILLY LLL Mrs. & Mr. Alice G. Mr. & Mrs. A. Earlo Tanner VOGL 
"SMOOCHIE" NORVELL Mr. & Mrs. William T. Sanderson JOHN SNYDER Mr. & Mrs. Bill Buxton 

Mr. & Mrs. Lanie Norvell Reilly, Jr. MR. AND MRS. KENNETH N. Maj. Jim Eckert MARVIN S. WAITS 
Mr. & Mrs. William G. Fowler RALPH R. RENAUD SCAFF SCOTT K. SORRELL Sheriff Larry 0. Campbell 

KENNY OLSON Mr. Walter F. Renaud Waldo, Ricki and Pauline Mr. & Mrs. Donald M. Sorrell DR. ROBERT WALKER 
Ms. Patricia A. Lynn R. GUY REVELL Kennedy GLENFORD A. SOSVILLE Mr. & Mrs. Russell R. 

RICHARD ROBERT OOLEY Sheriff Larry 0. Campbell Ms. Teina C. Long Ms. Ann H. Laurie Robinson 
Ms. Janice E. Williams EUGENE REY KENNETH N. SCAFF, SR. HAROLD S. STARK JAMES EUGENE WALL 

ROBERT OSLOS Mr. & Mrs. Michael J. Mrs. Gwendolyn P. Tuten Mrs. Emilia M. Stark Capt. & Mrs. Robert D. 
Dr. Neil Oslos Cotrone MARGARET W. BOOTH SCAFF FRED H. STEFFENS Bissell 

MOLLIE OTOOLE PATSY RICCIO Mrs. Gwendolyn P. Tuten Mr. & Mrs. Maurice G. DAVID S. WALLER 
Mr. William F. Russo Mr. & Mrs. Ralph Riccio Mrs. Debra L. Reid Murray Mr. & Mrs. Victor A. 

PETER OUD-HAGER, SR. MARGE RICHARD Mr. & Mrs. Earl Tapley WILLIAM RONALD "RON" Schoultheis 
Mrs. Rose Oud-Hager Mrs. Helen P. Brenneman Mr. & Mrs. Terry D. Hogan STEVERSON LILLIAN WARREN 

GEORGE EVERETT OWEN JACK RICHEY Cummingham Farms Sheriff Larry 0. Campbell Mr. & Mrs. John C. 
Sheriff Larry 0. Campbell Mrs. Florence M. ROBERT "BOBBY" EDWARD W. STEWART Johnson 

GRAHAM OWEN Scherdin-Cay SCHELLHASE Mrs. Elizabeth D. Stewart VIRGINIA SIMMONS 
Ms. Julia M. Owen DORIS AND CLIO RICKMAN Ms. Francie Temple REBECCA STEWART WARREN 

MARION R. PACE Mrs. Mavis B. Jones Belinda Shupe Mr. & Mrs. Cyrus Q. Ms. Nancy D. Neidert 
Mrs. Dorcas W. Hancock SHERIFF JAMES RIDER Rachel Pinkston Stewart, Jr. Mrs. Mary B. Booker 

JOHNPALIOS Ms. Alison E. Evans Brenda Sumner VIRGINIA STOER Mrs. Myrtle V. Deck 
Dr. & Mrs. F. Lee Cook DELMAR H. RIMES Penny Louis Martin County Sheriffs MARY WATERS 

FELIX PALMERI Ms. Evalena S. Tanner Sheryll Gates Office Employees Mr. Richard A. Waters 
Sheriff and Mrs. Robert L. HAROLD M. ROBBINS Brittany Screws HENRY "HANK" STOKES WILLIAM EDMUND 
Vogel, Jr. Mr. & Mrs. Frederick B. Ann Fox Mr. & Mrs. Leonard A. WATKINS 

DR. LUTHER L. PARARO, JR. Dunphy Linda Nichols Woodward Ms. Linda W. Hoover 
Sheriff Larry 0. Campbell STEVE ROBERTS JOHN A. SCHMUTZ VALLIE STOKES SUSIE WEBER 

ALMEIDA PARRISH Mr. & Mrs. Harold N. Hinton CHARLES SCHODER Martin County Sheriffs Mr. & Mrs. Miles Albertson 
Mrs. Naomi C. Brock HENRY ROBIE Mrs. Flossie R. Schoder Office Employees CHARLOTTE WEED 

Ms. Marie Robie ELTON SCHWARTZ Mr. & Mrs. Robert Stover 
Maj. & Mrs. David Dees Mr. & Mrs. Wyman Nelson 
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Mr. & Mrs. Franklyn C. Kenny 
Ms. Alison E. Evans 

ANNE WEEMS 
Mr. George W. Weems 

DR. AND MRS. HOWARD 
"VAIL" 

V. WEEMS, SR. 
Dr. & Mrs. Howard V. 
Weems, Jr. 

DAVID M. WEIBLE, M.D. 
Dr. Sherman H. Pace 

FREDERICK G. WEST 
Ms. Shirley A. West 

JERRY WHITAKER 
Ms. Elizabeth M. Burton 

CHARLOTTE K. WHITE 
Mrs. Carolyn B. Smith 

PATRICIA WHITE 
Mrs. Mabel Roberta 
Kunzendorf 

MAJOR EDDIE D. 
WHITEHEAD 
Sheriff Larry 0. Campbell 

MARIE H. WIEGNER 
Mrs. Nancy M. Wiegner 

PAUL ANDREW AND IAN 
JAMES WILDER 
Mr. & Mrs. Truman J. Wilder 

ARTHUR WILDMAN 
Ms. Thelma J. Wildman 

STEVEN WILDMAN 
Ms. Thelma J. Wildman 

GEORGE E. WILKINSON 
Mr. John E. Wilkinson 

ROLANDO C. WILKINSON 
Mr. Roland F. Wilkinson 

DARRELL W. WILLIAMS 
Mr. Harry L. Coleman 
Sheriff and Mrs. David P. 
Turner 

MAGGIE M. WILLIAMS 
Miss Dottie M. Williams 

MERSHON WILLIAMS 
Drs. Hank & Linda Stoddard 

NORRIS WILLIS 
Rev. & Mrs. W. Maurice 
Langston 

A. J . WILSON 
Mrs. Robbye H. Platt 
Sheriff J. Loran Cogburn 

MABEL H. WILSON 
Mr. Joseph D. Wilson 

PATRICIA WILSON 
Mr. & Mrs. Michael H. Wilson 

SAMMIE WILSON 
Mossy Pond Volunteer Fire 
Department 

THOMAS J. WILSON 
Ltc. & Mrs. John B. Wilson 

FLORENCE WINSMAN 
Ms. Patricia A. Lynn 

WILBUR WINSMAN 
Ms. Patricia A. Lynn 

JACK WISSINGER 
Mrs. Andree J. 
Grandjean-Levy 

SARAH WITHEY 
Mr. & Mrs. George D. Hall 

ROGER SHERMAN WOODS 
Ms. Teenie M. Woods 

ROBERT W. WOOLRIDGE 
Dr. & Mrs. Edward G. 
Haskell, Jr. 

BOB WRIGHT 
Mrs. Phyllis P. Walker 

STANLEY YAMBRICK 
Mr. Robert J. Wade 

BERNICE YOOS 
Mr. Wilfred H. Yoos 

KENNETH W. YOUNG 
Mr. & Mrs. Charles M. 
Logan, Jr. 

YOUR FATHERS 
Mr. & Mrs. David Lafleur 

ROBERT S. ZEGRAY 
Mrs. Helen S. Zegray 

The Florida Alliance of 
Certified Asset Recovery 
Specialists - 'FLACARS' 
members, and president Brian 
Donnellan (third from left) 
presented a ceremonial check 
for $5,140 to Florida Sheriff's 
Youth Ranches Special Events 
Manager Joe Mcleod at the 
PIRSAC Meeting in Tampa. 
FLACARS have raised over 
$20,000 in support of the 
Youth Ranches and the . 
children we serve. 

The Sheriffs of Florida and the Board of Directors of the 
Florida Sheriffs Youth Ranches, Inc. would like to extend 
their sincere appreciation for the gifts received January 1, 

2005-March 25, 2005 from the following estates and trusts. 

Estate of 
John Castleberry 
Turner W. Kinsey 

Helen Liechti 
Phyllis Mauro 

Marion E. McCarty 
Helen May Pessirilo 
D. Bradley Pipkin 

Bertha Statler 
Faith M. Walker Watson 

Trust of 
Herman Alexander 

Julia Beensen 
Ruth M. Beniot 

Kirk and Elizabeth Buchak 
Mary Cordrey 

Kathleen Gabler 
Lawrence Gazzola 

Gladys Henry 
Charlotte A. Heuss 

Lawrence Miller 
Dessie Prescott 

Geraldine Marie Sedej 
Eugene E. Wright 

Please Donate Your Vehicle to the Youth Ranches 

The Florida Sheriffs Youth Ranches 
accepts vehicles in fair to great condition. 
If your donation has proper emission 
controls, fair tires, no major body or rust 
damage, and the engine/transmission are 
in good working order, please consider 
sharing this resource with our charity. 

For more information or to set up an 
appointment for a Youth Ranches representative to 
pick up your vehicle, you may call the Florida 
Sheriffs Youth Ranches Vehicle Donation Office at 
800-765-3797. 

Thank you for Caring and Sharing! 

Please note: The American Jobs Creation Act of 2004 
contains new rules pertaining to the charitable deduction 
allowed for vehicles donated to a qualified charity after 
December 31, 2004. Basically, this law limits the 
donor's tax deduction to $500, or the gross proceeds 
from the sale of the vehicle, if over $500. We recognize 
that each individual's tax situation is different and the 
impact of any charitable deduction is based on a variety 
of circumstances. You are strongly encouraged to consult 
with your independent tax advisor. 
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A gift may be made to the Youth Ranches in honor 
of a person and/or a special occasion, such as 
a birthday, anniversary, etc. If appropriate, and 
if a mailing address is provided, a letter of 
acknowledgment will be sent to the person being 
honored. A listing of the donor and the person 

honored will appear in a future issue of The 
Rancher magazine and, when address is 
provided, the person honored will receive a 

copy of the issue in which his or her name 
appears. In the listing below, the Honoree is listed 
first in all caps. 

Honor Gifts from MR. AND MRS. DOUG LILLIAN C. HAWKINS 

January 1, 2005 to CHENEY BIRTHDAY 

March 25, 2005 50TH ANNIVERSARY Mr. & Mrs. Hobson A. Head 
Sheriff and Mrs. Alton K. OFFICER JENNIFER 

ALPHA DELTA KAPPA Williams, Jr. HERNANDEZ 
Mrs. Carol G. Fortner PFC. COLLINS Mr. & Mrs. John E . 

VINCENT ARRIGALI GRADUATION FROM Sauer, Sr. 
70TH BIRTHDAY PARRIS ISLAND HRH HUNT INSURANCE 
Mr. Roger A. Arrigali Mr. Ronald R. Goodman GROUP 

SHERIFF BILL BALKWILL DOROTHY COOKE Ms. Alison E. Evans 
AND DEPUTIES Mr. Chris Pracht JOSH INMAN 
Mr. & Mrs. William G. MRS. LINDA CREWS GRANDSON 
Shepard RETIREMENT Mr. Harry J. Kicliter, Jr. 

HILDA BARKER Mr. Frank Z. MacAllister DANIEL KING 
93RD BIRTHDAY SHERIFF JEFFREY DAWSY HIGH SCHOOL GRADUATION 

Mrs. Ruth Manning THANK YOU Mr. & Mrs. Louis Maslinoff 
ROGER BOUCHARD AND Mr. & Mrs. Anthony J . ROBERT KROMER 
STAFF Tedeschi Ms. Martha A. Yost 
THANK YOU ASHLEY EDWARDSON LADY SCORPION SOCCER 
Mr. & Mrs. G. Ben Mr. & Mrs. Samuel J . TEAM 
Sizemore Krumholz Mr. Floyd M. 

BOYS AND GIRLS AT THE FLORIDA SHERIFFS Falkenberry, Jr. 
YOUTH RANCHES YOUTH RANCHES CLAYTON AND PEGGY LAMB 

Ms. Joan K. O'Rourke 4 7TH ANNIVERSARY 60TH ANNIVERSARY 
KENNY BREWER Mrs. Ronald Andre Mr. & Mrs. A. Earlo Tanner 
BIRTHDAY SHERIFF HOWARD C. A. ELEANOR LONGER 

Mr. James F. Baker GODWIN BIRTHDAY 
REVEREND AND MRS. RETIREMENT Ltc. Donald K. Longer 
JOHN BRIGMOND Mrs. E . R. Howard CARLYLE MARTIN 
50TH ANNIVERSARY EDWARD G. GREEN, JR. BIRTHDAY 

Mr. & Mrs. A. Earlo Tanner BOTH BIRTHDAY Mr. & Mrs. Robert E . Humer 
JOHN AND VIVIAN Mr. Edward G. Green, Jr. MARTIN COUNTY SHERIFFS 
BRONSON NATHAN HART OFFICE DEPUTIES AND 
55TH ANNIVERSARY BIRTHDAY EMPLOYEES 
Mr. & Mrs. A. Earlo Tanner Mr. James F. Baker Riverbend Country Club 

ZACHARY B. MARTIN, M.D. 
Mr. & Mrs. Robert E. 
Humer 

Ranchers visit with Senator 
Bill Nelson 

Recently, Senator Bill Nelson traveled to Live Oak 
for a town hall meeting. Youth Ranches President 
Roger Bouchard selected two boys to go with him to 
meet Senator Nelson and experience the opportunity 
of hearing "first-hand" about the Senator's work on 
behalf of the citizens of Florida. 

SHERIFF MIKE MOCK MARGE SONNENBERG 
ELECTION BIRTHDAY 
Mrs. Ella B. Donaldson Mr. Walter A. Sonnenberg 
SHERIFF GEOFF MONGE JEFF STAUFFER 
60TH BIRTHDAY BIRTHDAY 

Ms. Alana M. Monge Mrs. June L . Evans 
MARIAN MORRISON SADIE STRICKLAND 

Mr. & Mrs. Clinton G. BIRTHDAY 
Morrison Mr. & Mrs. Marvin F. 

SHERIFF 0 . J. Clegg 
MURRHEE, JR. VIRGIL L . TOWNSEND 

Mr. & Mrs. Marshall BIRTHDAY 
Donaldson Juanita Townsend Frazier 

OUR ARMED FORCES MILDRED TRANTHAM 
Ltc. & Mrs. Frank I. Mrs. Kathleen Trantham 
Szemere JENNIFER WARTBERG 

PINELLAS COUNTY Sheriff & Mrs. Edward W. 
SHERIFFS OFFICE Bieluch 
THANK YOU WINFIELD J. WEEKS 

Mr. & Mrs. Thomas A. 78TH BIRTHDAY 
Jacobs Mrs. Caroline E. Weeks 

JO POLING DEP. CHRISTOPHER 
BIRTHDAY WHITE 

Mr. Arthur Logan Mrs. Ruth Albertson 
DEP. JIM RICHESON MS. SUSAN WHITE AND 

Alachua County Sheriffs THE SARASOTA COUNTY 
Office SHERIFFS OFFICE VICTIM 

SAINT CLOUD POLICE ASSISTANCE PROGRAM 
DEPARTMENT Ms. Diana M . Drake 

Mr. & Mrs. Zulfikar A. Agha ANDY WRIGHT 
MAJ. TERRY A. SANDERS EAGLE SCOUT 
50TH BIRTHDAY Mr. & Mrs. Thomas M. 
Mr. & Mrs. E. R. Sanders Pearson 

CHRISTOPHER A. SHORT 
AND RAGAN NEWCOMB 
WEDDING 

Mrs. Florence M. 
Burt-Spiratos 

Joined by Suwannee County Sheriff Tony Cameron, 
the boys heard discussion about social security, 
national security, taxes and the impact of pending 
legislation on our local community. Toward the end 
of the meeting, the Senator recognized our young men 
and praised them for diligently working on their 
education and improving their lives. 

Suwannee County Sheriff Tony Cameron (left) and Youth Ranches 
President Roger Bouchard (right) joined with Ranchers Edwante (second 
from right) and Jeremy as they welcomed Senator Bill Nelson (center) to 
Live Oak tor a town hall meeting. 
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MORE GENEROUS DONORS 

Susan Mcinnis representing the School Social Workers of 
Manatee County presented an American Flag to the Florida 
Sheriffs Youth Ranch in Bradenton/Sarasota. Accepting 
the flag on behalf of the campus is Program Director Dawn 
Edwards (left). 

Sumter County Sheriff Bill Farmer (middle, right) accepts a 
check from Nature Coast Corvair Club President Mike 
Schlaudraff and Kathy Neumann, Treasurer (left) for 
donations to the Youth Ranches. Also present is Youth 
Ranches President Roger Bouchard (far right). 

Please fill this out and return promptly 
if you're moving, even temporarily. 
Use the envelope enclosed in the center of this magazine 

Florida Sheriffs Youth Ranches, Inc. 
P. 0. Box 2000 
Boys Ranch, FL 32064 
fsyr@youthranches.org 

Thank you for your help! 

Name (please print) 

Street Address 

August 6, 2005 - Quarterly Vehicle Auction at the Florida 
Sheriffs Boys Ranch. Doors open at 8:00 a.m. Auction 
begins at 9:00 a.m. Call 386/842-5501 for more 
information. 

September 30,2005 - October 1, 2005 - Martin County 
Sheriffs Office Rodeo. For more information call contact Lt. 
Glenn Zirkle 772/220-7000. 

October 7, 2005 - Florida Sheriffs Boys Ranch Annual Golf 
Tournament. Call Joe Mcleod at 386/842-5501 for more 
information. 

October 7, 2005- October 9, 2005 - Florida Sheriffs Youth 
Ranches 48th Anniversary Open House and Horse Show. 
Call 386/842-5555 for more information. 

October 10, 2005 - Sheriff Jim Coats Charity Golf 
Tournament at the Bayou Club. Contact Claudia Patterson at 
727 /582-6450 for more information. 

October 15, 2005 - Volusia County Bus Race. For more 
information call Sgt. Bruce Fleischmann at 386/423-3379. 

City 

For Additional Information Contact: Florida Sheriffs Youth Ranches 
Donor Relations Department 

at 386/842-5501 or the Sheriff's Office sponsoring the event. 

D I'm moving. Please change my address 

as indicated below. 

D My address will change temporarily. 
Date from. _____ to ____ _ 

D Please delete my name from your mailing list. 

State Zip 

L----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
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S
ince he arrived at the Ranch, Jeremy has enjoyed 
riding horses. Over the years, we have watched him 
grow from young boy to young man. One photo was 

taken in three years ago when Jeremy won the Tweed 
,Trophy Award and the other was taken in Jeremy's senior 
·year when he was selected to carry the American Flag at 
the Boys Ranch Open House ceremony. 

Thanks to the generous and caring support of our 
donor family, Jeremy has moved away from trouble and 
looks forward to a productive, lawful future (see story on 
page 12-13.) 
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